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1
2
3

CHAIR HOKAMA: (Gavel.) Council's Committee on Budget and
Finance shall come to order.
This morning we have Mr. Kane, Mr. Arakawa,

4

Mr. Carroll, Mr. Molina, Mr. Nishiki, and

5

Ms. Tavares. Excused from this meeting is Chairman

6

Kawano as well as Ms. Johnson.

7

Members, we only have one item for

8

consideration today; and that is Item 15, which is

9

the Hula Bowl agreement that has been presented to

10

us from the Administration as part of County

11

Communication 01-325.

12

Before we start the deliberations and

13

discussion, members, and before I allow Ms. Baker,

14

our coordinator of the Office of Economic

15

Development, we will take public testimony.

16

Those wishing to testify -- most of you are

17

experienced testifiers before a Council committee or

18

the Council -- the rules are: You have three

19

minutes to present your views. If you need one

20

minute to conclude, you may do so. If it takes

21

longer than an additional minute, you will need to

22

return after anyone else has spoken, okay? The

23

Committee staff will conduct the timing of the

24

testimony.

25

. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. . .
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA: So, the first person this morning, members,

2

will be the Kahu Charles Maxwell, Sr.; and we

3

welcome the Kahu. Good morning, Kahu.

4
5

KAHU MAXWELL: Good morning, Chairman Hokama, members of
the Committee.

6

I'm here to tell you that I've been involved

7

with the Hula Bowl since the first one in different

8

capacities. As a Kahu, I bless the proceedings and

9

bless the stage, bless the field prior to the ball

10

game; and this year, just before we went on, I

11

blessed the ball -- the Hula Bowl.

12

And also I've been involved with the

13

coordination and the help of making the hula

14

possible. This year we had some glitches; but with

15

the promise of Mr. Klompus that we will have a

16

better coordination next year, I want to ask and

17

urge this Committee to support the Hula Bowl. I

18

think it's one of the greatest things to look

19

forward to in the whole year and nationwide.

20

And I understand the take of the money to the

21

County hasn't been as much as was expected; but

22

believe it or not, my friends all in the Mainland --

23

as the hula was going on, when I got off the field,

24

they called and they said, "God, Maui was so

25

beautiful and the costumes of the girls waiting
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there" -- they didn't know that it was an error that

2

occurred but -- "waiting there was just vibrant,"

3

especially when you're in snow in Canada. I had a

4

call from Canada from a friend of mine, and they

5

said it was just fabulous.

6

So, I think the overall -- you know, what

7

Maui receives in publicity is tremendous. I don't

8

think it can be accounted, but it is tremendous.

9

Whether it's now or ten years down the line, when

10

people dream about paradise, they think of Maui,

11

even though it's kind of tainted sometimes for us

12

with all the development; but for everyone around

13

the world, the biggest wish in life is to come to

14

Maui. And it's possible by TV from watching the

15

Hula Bowl on TV.

16
17
18
19
20

So, I -- I urge this Committee to back it up,
to approve it. Thank you so much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Much mahalo, Kahu.
Members, any questions for the Kahu Maxwell,
this morning? Seeing none --

21

KAHU MAXWELL: Thank you.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA: -- mahalo.

23
24
25

Next to testify this morning, members, will
be Mr. Don Couch.
MR. COUCH: Good morning, Chair Hokama and Council
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members.

2

My name is Don Couch; and I want to basically

3

echo what Kahu -- Uncle Charlie said, that I support

4

the Hula Bowl being here on Maui as opposed to

5

anywhere else, even though it may cost in -- about

6

$60,000 a year, according to some fig -- facts I

7

have from the Department of Finance.

8

Even at $60,000 a year possibly -- and

9

that -- and a lot of that is overhead and people who

10

are working anyway; so, it's kind of a soft $60,000

11

a year -- you can't buy the exposure that we get on

12

the Mainland for that $60,000 a year. It costs

13

millions of dollars to get that kind of exposure.

14

I, too, have a story that somebody from the

15

Mainland called while they were -- hula girls were

16

down on the field in the middle of snow saying,

17

"Wow, I want to be on Maui." You can't buy that.

18

At least -- I mean, $60,000 is kind of in

19

(inaudible) for that kind of stuff.

20

Plus, those people doing the work from the

21

Parks Department are making things better for the

22

County as a whole because they're straightening up

23

that stadium and keeping it in good shape.

24
25

So, I basically want to say -- and there is
also people on Maui who get a lot of jobs out of
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this thing for the week. There's a lot of video

2

production companies, (inaudible), which is one; and

3

they get -- receive some cash because there's work

4

to be done for the Hula Bowl.

5

If it was somewhere else, there's a lot of

6

people that would have to do something else during

7

that week or whatever. So, it brings in jobs. It

8

brings in much needed national exposure.

9
10
11

So, all I have to say is please support and
keep the Hula Bowl here on Maui.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any questions for Mr. Couch this morning,

12

members? Seeing none, thank you very much for your

13

comments, Mr. Couch.

14
15

Next we have the senior testifier, Terryl
Vencl.

16

?: (Inaudible) testify, not to her age.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, yes. Let me qualify that.

18

MS. VENCL: Thank you for clarifying that. Thank you.

19

Aloha, Mr. Chairman and Committee members.

20

My name is Terryl Vencl. I'm the Executive Director

21

of the Maui Hotel Association.

22

I'm not here to talk to you about finances.

23

You know what this Hula Bowl brings to us. You know

24

how many people view it. You know that we get -- we

25

receive revenues for the County from it.
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I'd like to talk to you today about a little

2

different perspective. I am not involved in Hula

3

Bowl in any way except with volunteer work.

4

Our Academy of Travel and Tourism students,

5

as do many other nonprofit agencies, benefit from

6

this -- from this event. We have, for every year,

7

greeted the Hula Bowl's players at the airport. We

8

have worked putting down seat cushions. We have

9

sold programs.

10

And I can only talk particularly about our

11

experience, but the vision and the exposure that

12

these kids get from this Hula Bowl is like nothing

13

else they could experience.

14

They -- their eyes are opened to what it

15

takes to do something like this, to what an event

16

like this does for Maui; and they begin to see some

17

of the inside stuff that goes on to make something

18

like this happen. They begin to get an

19

understanding of what it's like to be in the

20

industry on Maui, and they begin to look at ideas

21

about where they'd like to be when they grow up and

22

what they'd like to do to be a part of this.

23

And I can only say that for the Academy of

24

Travel and Tourism students, it's quite an

25

eye-opener. And I don't know of any other event
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where they could get quite as much exposure to a lot

2

of different things and a lot of different work, not

3

just fun stuff, but the work becomes fun and they

4

love it. And I'm certain that many of the other

5

nonprofit groups feel much the same way.
I also work -- not with the halaus, but just

6
7

trying to get them lined up and get them over to

8

the -- to the field on time and all that sort of

9

thing; and I get the same thing from those people.

10

The kids love it. The adults love it. And it

11

provides them yet another opportunity to expose

12

their culture to the big world.

13

So, I know you know what this does for our

14

County; and I know that you're going to support it.

15

Mahalo.

16
17
18

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. We can add mind reading to your
skills, too, Ms. Vencl?
The next person we have -- and, again, at

19

this point, this is the last person we have who has

20

signed up for testimony; and this is Mr. Peter

21

Sampson.

22
23
24

25

Anyone else wishing to share comments this
morning, I would ask that you please come to the
front and fill out a form. Mr. Sampson.
MR. SAMPSON: Good morning. I'd like to thank this
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honorable Council for listening to me; and with

2

deference to the lady who just spoke, I think you

3

should look at my hair. I should be senior.

4

First of all, I'd like to tell you my name is

5

Peter Sampson. I have a business consulting company

6

here on Maui. I've been here for about ten years,

7

and I've been coming back and forth for about 25

8

years.

9

Excuse my voice. I have terrible allergies.

10

So, I sound a little nasally; but I am not here in

11

any capacity other than myself and some of the

12

clients that I have and many of the people in the

13

community.

14

First of all, I'm here in a business sense.

15

And I had a tape which someone named Tamara was nice

16

enough to say they would play but the computer

17

crashed and we weren't able to get it onto video but

18

if the Council would like to see it, it's a brief

19

five-minute tape with views from various people in

20

the community. One is a schoolteacher who was a

21

head football coach, Kevin O'Brien, at St. Anthony;

22

and he tells very candidly how much the commu -- how

23

much the Hula Bowl has helped his students and his

24

players and the faculty at all the high schools on

25

Maui.
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And the other business owner who testifies on

2

the tape is Marco DeFanis, who owns Marco's

3

restaurant. One's in Kahului. One's in -- down in

4

Kihei, the new Marco's Southside Grill. And he --

5

very clearly he's been an advertiser for the Hula

6

Bowl since it came here to Maui and is very, very

7

enthusiastic about keeping it here because he said

8

it really does wonders for his business, not only

9

during the Hula Bowl but also the awareness of

10
11

people who come and visit.
The second reason I'm here is I'm the father

12

of three children who are all grown and in college

13

now; but they all experienced, as you said, the Hula

14

Bowl tradition. And one was a -- got to be a

15

trainer with Health South. Another was a

16

cheerleader, and another one got to do some video.

17

And these were experiences, just as the young lady

18

before me said, that were very, very precious to

19

them; and to this day they've never forgotten those

20

experiences.

21

And every -- one of them, as a matter of

22

fact, is finishing school in Japan; and she called

23

up to make sure that I sent her a tape of the Hula

24

Bowl so she can get those nice memories.

25

This is really not a political issue, and I
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don't think there's anything that could be said.

2

You-all are very knowledgeable -- more knowledgeable

3

than anyone -- as to the financial aspects of the

4

matter; but I think that the enthusiasm of the

5

island as a whole -- not only just during the time

6

of the Hula Bowl but I think the Hula Bowl staff has

7

done a tremendous job of peaking the enthusiasm

8

either -- way before into the summer, et cetera.

9

And I think that if you look at the

10

world-class events like the Super Bowl and the Mardi

11

Gras, the Kentucky Derby, the Indianapolis 500, they

12

all have -- they're real headaches. From the time

13

they were born, they were operational headaches.

14

They were security headaches and their --

15

embarrassment they caused in all of those types of

16

events. And that doesn't happen at the Hula Bowl.

17

And we have a community that has a seasoned

18

event that is cherished, and I hope that you will

19

find it in your good consciences to make the

20

decision to keep it here.

21

There's one subtle issue that I'd like to

22

address. And I don't know the Klompuses very well

23

but I can tell you that I've worked just a little

24

bit on some charity causes in the County and I know

25

that they are exemplary in that respect.
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1

And I think that one subtle thing we should

2

consider is that if the Hula Bowl moves, they will

3

move as well. I think I heard Mr. Klompus in an

4

interview say that they had lived on Oahu for 16

5

years and rented but they moved to Maui and

6

purchased and they are homeowners now.
These are very special people, and I think

7
8

that the work that they do -- they've donated

9

thousands and thousands -- hundreds of thousands of

10

dollars to the Ronald McDonald House, the United

11

Way. I know they work with the Juvenile Diabetes

12

Foundation. I think Mrs. Klompus is the

13

chairperson.
So, these things should all be considered;

14
15

and my only selfish motive is that I'm a big fan of

16

the Hula Bowl. So, I appreciate your listening to

17

me.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Sam -- any questions

19

for Mr. Sampson? Seeing none, thank you very much

20

this morning.

21

. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY. . .

22

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Members, at this time Ms. Baker will

23

present some comments from the Administration. Good

24

morning, Roz.

25

MS. BAKER: Good morning, Chair, members of the Committee.
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I'm pleased to be here this morning to

2

discuss the new Hula Bowl contract currently before

3

you. I hope you all had an opportunity to enjoy the

4

extravaganza of the 2002 Hula Bowl Maui game.

5

Each year the game just gets better and

6

better, and the week-long celebration leading up to

7

the game is a culmination of a year-long series of

8

promotions for Maui.

9

I think Marsha Wienert may have -- had said

10

it best in her December 18th testimony when she says

11

that "The Hula Bowl has brought us the national

12

television coverage plus print media/radio

13

broadcasts on a national basis and put heads on

14

beds" in a typically slow month.

15

"Additionally the year-round coverage through

16

the Heisman Committee, the NCAA, FCA, coaches,

17

schools, NFL, and alumni associations and families

18

has extended the promotional value of this event.

19

It's a win-win for the island."

20

Although the numbers are not yet finalized

21

for this year's game, we know that it practically

22

was a sellout with less than a thousand seats

23

remaining. So, as a result, Hula Bowl Maui lifted

24

the local blackout; and Maui County residents who

25

couldn't get to the game got a chance to enjoy it on
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2

TV.
We had hours of prime time TV coverage. Our

3

hula dancers were on national TV, their beauty,

4

grace, and aloha spirit warming the cold reaches of

5

the Mainland.

6

ESPN announcers were there for the first time

7

in their aloha shirts. Lots of players with Hawaii

8

ties, both from UH and other places, got a chance to

9

play and to shine; and thousands of Maui residents

10

and visitors had a world-class bowl experience right

11

here on Maui at our very own War Memorial Stadium.

12

And that's not to mention the free autograph

13

sessions and the chance to interact with some of the

14

best collegiate athletes and role models that our

15

local kids will ever have the opportunity to

16

interact with.

17

There are certainly a lot of Hula Bowl

18

intangils that -- intangibles that are good for Maui

19

residents and for visitors. But what about some of

20

the harder numbers? What do we get out of it?

21

Well, first of all, we get a world-class

22

event, a college bowl event that only a handful --

23

read that 25 cities around the country have, plus,

24

all of the press, publicity, promotion, and the

25

economic benefit that follows as a result.
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While the final numbers, as I said, are not

1
2

in for 2002, we expect no less than what the 2001

3

game produced. So, let me recap that for you.

4

There were over 23,000 fans, more exposure than any

5

other sporting event held in the State, over three

6

hours -- I think three hours and 20 minutes is the

7

exact count -- of national and international

8

coverage on game day, plus promotional spots valued

9

by ESPN in excess of $150,000, plus other

10

advertising and print on TV and radio throughout the

11

year. The event brought in almost 7,000

12

out-of-state and foreign visitors to the game for an

13

average stay of seven days each.

14

The overall economic benefit to the County of

15

Maui for the 2001 Rivals.com Hula Bowl Maui was

16

almost $28 million. And that doesn't count the

17

promotions and the miscellaneous marketing efforts.

18

This game is a big deal for Maui County. And

19

if the reaction over the years, including the 2002

20

game, is any indication, the fans on Maui, Maui

21

residents, love this game, too, and want it to stay

22

here.

23

As Marsha Wienert noted in her December 18th

24

testimony, quote, "The Hula Bowl is a win for Maui."

25

30-second commercials on ESPN cost about $10,000
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depending on the expected ratings for the telecast.

2

Just do the math. We have a little over three hours

3

of televised coverage, and not only shows the game

4

but the beauty of our island as well.

5

In addition to the normal ten -- 30-second

6

commercials that Maui Visitors Bureau has in this

7

game, this year we got to -- we got the

8

institutional spot because we have no institution

9

here, as well as the one that MVB sponsors. In

10

addition, there was a 90 set -- 90-second vignette

11

all about Maui showing its beauty; and it wasn't

12

just beautiful pictures. It had audio this year.

13

So, we're improving constantly the exposure and

14

benefit of having this game televised live from

15

Maui.

16

In addition to the economic benefit that

17

comes to the hotels and their workers, the small

18

businesses and their workers, local tradesmen and

19

others who benefit from increased business brought

20

in specifically by the Hula Bowl and its fans, the

21

residents enjoy a world-class event.

22

They get a chance to meet current and former

23

Heisman Trophy winners and see the trophy itself.

24

They enjoy interacting with the players at autograph

25

sessions, even in this year's pouring rain. They
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see many players that will go on to star in the NFL

2

and also get to enjoy a wholesome family outing with

3

big tame -- big-name entertainment and pizazz.

4

There have been many upgrades at the stadium

5

that have come as a result of the Hula Bowl host --

6

of Maui hosting the Hula Bowl: A new scoreboard

7

paid for by Hula Bowl Maui -- that score --

8

scoreboard has a value of -- in excess of $100,000,

9

beginnings of upgrading the facility here for others

10

to enjoy and use, paving the way for other

11

world-class events and greater benefit to our

12

residents.

13

Our ability to successfully host the Hula

14

Bowl demonstrates to other events that Maui is a

15

possible venue, thus making it possible to

16

successfully market Maui as a venue for other

17

sporting events very much like how we tout the

18

business and -- the research and technology parts

19

when we go out and do our business recruitment.

20

Nonprofits also benefit from the Hula Bowl.

21

Not only do the organizations which supply

22

volunteers on game bay -- game day benefit from Hula

23

Bowl proceeds, but other Maui charities benefit as

24

well. The Hula Bowl organization is part of the

25

Maui community that gives back to the community.
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The Hula Bowl Maui is a year-round endeavor

2

that promotes Maui 365 days a year. No other event

3

can say that. It is part of our community and

4

employs residents here.

5

Because of the collapse of the tech sector

6

and the stock market, many dot com companies either

7

went out of business or curtailed their enterprises,

8

and unfortunately the Hula Bowl got caught in that

9

as well this year. There was no title sponsor,

10

making the production of the Hula Bowl a lot more

11

challenging.

12

But, you know, the Maui businesses rose to

13

the occasion; and there were lots of small

14

businesses that came forward to help sponsor the

15

Hula Bowl because they know how important and what a

16

good deal it is for Maui.

17

As many -- as you can probably imagine, there

18

are quite large expenses involved with an event of

19

this type. There's travel for players, coaches,

20

talent, spirit squad and others, per diem, food,

21

equipment, security, ticketing, Porta-Potties,

22

traffic control, emergency personnel, sound system,

23

electrical backup, not to mention the improvements

24

that it has to be made to make War Memorial Stadium

25

look terrific on TV.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

20

BF 2/12/02

1

It's a team effort and one that involves the

2

County, the promoter, and the fans. We all try to

3

put our best foot and best face forward to make a

4

great looking event for TV, a great event for those

5

viewing it in the stands, and a great experience for

6

all spectators and participants.

7

And I want to take this opportunity to

8

commend the Parks Department personnel that really

9

did yeoman's service this year in very trying and

10

challenging weather conditions. The field looked

11

great. The coaches and players were thrilled, and

12

the fans had a great game as a result.

13

Now, while I don't always agree with

14

everything in The Maui News, I happen to think that

15

this year's Maui News headlines said it all, "Hula

16

Bowl Worth Expense" and it -- after the game, the

17

big banner headline, "Keep Hula Bowl!"

18

We have the opportunity to keep here on Maui

19

a very successful event that has proven itself over

20

the last five years. The contract before you will

21

do that. It is fair to Maui County. It is fair to

22

Hula Bowl Maui. It compensates the County for the

23

use of the stadium based on ticket or gate revenue.

24

It is a revenue source that is trackable.

25

Under the old contract, it was the hoteliers
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that paid the County for hosting the Hula Bowl; and

2

the mechanism in that contract was truly

3

unenforceable. It wasn't workable, and it wasn't

4

trackable. That's why it was scrapped.

5

The proposed new license agreement phases in

6

an escalating fee per ticket to allow Hula Bowl Maui

7

to adjust for this additional outlay -- as I said,

8

in the previous contract, they weren't making the

9

outlay for hosting the game; the hoteliers were --

10
11

and allow them time to secure a title sponsor.
It is escalating since the capacity of our

12

stadium is fixed, and we anticipate that this

13

wonderful event will continue to be successful and

14

expect the County to participate in that success in

15

future years as well.

16

You should also be aware that Hula Bowl Maui

17

pays over $125,000 a year in out-of-pocket costs for

18

the event that in almost all other stadiums,

19

including Aloha Stadium, are included in the fee

20

paid to the venue. We don't really have a

21

world-class facility. We just manage to make it

22

look that way each year for the Hula Bowl.

23

Since many of those costs are spelled out in

24

the contract for Hula Bowl Maui to cover, in the

25

current contract that pre -- that is proposed and is
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before you, the expenses for the Hula Bowl are not

2

likely to decrease. In reality, this contract add

3

expenses to the Hula Bowl. It does not decrease

4

them. In the past, some of the costs were picked up

5

by MVB; but that is not contemplated by this

6

contract.

7

It -- with the additional language that we're

8

proposing today that was requested by our Chair,

9

there is a set time frame for renegotiation. We

10

propose that it begin after the 2005 game and be

11

submitted to Council within 60 days after the 2006

12

game leaving plenty of time for Council to

13

deliberate on the prospect of a new five or

14

multiyear agreement. We believe that the provision

15

will ensure timely Council review.

16

Now, there is no perfect contract; and I

17

don't submit that this one is either. However, it

18

is a good contract that is fair to all parties.

19

The Hula Bowl Maui is an event that was

20

invited to come to Maui. It has been a good event

21

for our community and a good partner for the County.

22

Events of this caliber and this benefit don't come

23

to communities that often. Most venues would be

24

paying to attract and keep the event, not the other

25

way around.
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The benefits from continuing to have this

2

pre -- premier event on Maui far way -- far outweigh

3

any real or perceived shortcomings in this contract,

4

the manner in which it came to you, or the event

5

itself.

6

I ask you to authorize this license agreement

7

today so that we can continue to enjoy Hula Bowl on

8

Maui and our community can continue to reap the

9

millions and millions of dollars in revenue, in

10

business, in jobs, and promotional value created by

11

Hula Bowl Maui.

12

I'll be more than happy to answer any

13
14

questions, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your comments, Ms. Baker.

15

Members, would you care to present questions

16

or comments to Ms. Baker or would you care to wait

17

until we ask Mr. Klompus if he has any comments to

18

provide us this morning?

19

?:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Klompus, why don't you come join

(Inaudible) Mr. Klompus.

21

us this morning? And if you have any opening

22

thoughts you would like to share with us, it would

23

be appropriate.

24
25

Members, I think most of you remember
Mr. Klompus from the last time.
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2

MR. KLOMPUS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman, members of the

Committee. Aloha. Good morning.

3

?: Good morning.

4

MR. KLOMPUS: My name is Lenny Klompus, and I am the Chief

5
6

Executive Officer of the Hula Bowl Maui LLC.
Before I begin, I'd like to introduce my

7

partner, Marcia Klompus, who's our President and

8

Executive Director and anything else that comes up;

9

Deidra Kelly, our Associate Executive Director. And

10

many of you know Brian Dimartino who's an ex officio

11

member of our board and helped us since we've moved

12

over here to Maui and frankly was the one that

13

initiated the first meeting bringing us over here.

14

Mr. Chairman, members of the Committee, I

15

think it's appropriate that we are here on Lincoln's

16

birthday. And, oh, 193 years ago when this man was

17

born, he was a great man of vision; and we're hoping

18

today that -- that 193 years later that that vision

19

will continue with this Council as you look to the

20

big picture.

21
22
23

24
25

Now, Mr. Chairman, you and I have talked
about that privately, about the vision and big
things down the road.
That was 193 years ago. 57 years ago a man
named Mackay Yanagisawa had a great vision about

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

25

BF 2/12/02

1

bringing a game to this State, and that vision was

2

about bringing the greatest football players in the

3

country to this island so, as Terryl mentioned and

4

Roz mentioned, our keiki could have an opportunity

5

to get up close and personal with the -- those

6

fabulous football players.

7

Eight-and-a-half years ago -- I'm kind of

8

moving up the calendar -- we were asked by the

9

Department of Business Economic Development and

10

Tourism to take over an event that unfortunately had

11

gone into some demise, a 49-year tradition started

12

by Mackay Yanagisawa and a great group of people;

13

but that had unfortunately not delivered what it

14

could have -- where it was and where it could go.

15

And they asked us that in October, to put an

16

event on in January; and we had 100 days to do it.

17

We chose to do it because we felt that this 49-year

18

tradition -- well, at that time it was 48 for the

19

49th game -- was so important to the State of Hawaii

20

to continue.

21

Members of the Committee, Mr. Chairman, there

22

was no television contract. There was no radio

23

contract. There were no players signed. There were

24

no coaches, and there was no stadium agreement. We

25

put all that together, with a community effort, in
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99 days. The State paid us, if I'm correct on this,

2

$15,000 to offset some expenses; and we put on the

3

49th Hula Bowl on Aloha Stadium. We drew 20,000

4

fans paid in that year.
We came out of that game with a feeling of

5
6

ener -- that we were energized. We knew -- God

7

bless Mackay. He just passed away recently, as many

8

of you know, and just an awesome individual; but we

9

went to him and said this is a -- your dream is

10

still alive. It can happen. Let's have the 50th

11

game.

12

And in the 50th game we brought back some of

13

the greatest players that ever played in the Hula

14

Bowl, Lou Groza, Otto Graham, the late Doak Walker.

15

We believe we had 15 to 20 past Hula Bowl stars that

16

came back and participated. We even had a touch

17

football game. Lou Groza kicking a football at his

18

age was a real interesting deal, but we -- we were

19

able to do that. Again, what was the purpose of

20

that? To provide the fans a chance to get up close

21

and personal with some of their heros.

22

We continued the game on Oahu for many years

23

but realized after three years that what I talked

24

about earlier, that up-close and personal feeling,

25

was not being felt by the fans.
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What we saw when we had Danny Wuerffel,

2

Heisman Trophy winner, was that Danny Wuerffel could

3

not extend his hand above the stands at Aloha

4

Stadium to shake a young boy's hand. That picture

5

drove us -- drove to us the fact that we needed to

6

do something different.

7

As I mentioned before, Brian then approached

8

us and said, you know, there's a really nice grass

9

field in Maui. So, as I mentioned, three years

10

later with some forethought, with some vision, with

11

some assistance from Grant Teaff, who many of you

12

met from the American Football Coaches Association,

13

and other NCAA officials, we, at our own expense,

14

brought them over to Maui; and we walked the field.

15

We had not talked to anyone in the

16

Administration. We had not talked to anyone on the

17

Council. But we looked at this field and then we

18

took a step back and we let people in the NCAA and

19

the American Football Coaches Association tell us,

20

could this field host a major football game? Yes,

21

there's a lot of work that needed to be done; but

22

could this field do it? And secondly could we

23

provide that up-close and personal feeling that was

24

so much needed that started 57 years ago at the old

25

Honolulu Stadium with Mackay Yanagisawa?
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Westwood One was here. Heisman Trophy people

2

were here, Fellowship of Christian Athletes people

3

here. We even had some NFL people. Bottom line,

4

they said yes.

5

I'm not going to go through what happened

6

after that; but we want to thank the past

7

Administration and the Council for their support,

8

certainly Marsha Wienert. Without her, there would

9

not be a Hula Bowl on Maui today. And we want to

10

thank Parks then and -- I'll take it up to the

11

future -- we want to thank Parks now. Roz used the

12

word yeoman effort, with panchos and tents and

13

everything else, that field looked the best it did

14

ever this Saturday a week ago.

15

So, we stand here today, Mr. Chairman,

16

members of the Council, as a small business owner in

17

Maui. We're here 365 days a year. We have a store.

18

We have an office. We have an event that keeps

19

money raised here in Maui and here in the State of

20

Hawaii. Unlike some other events that come in and

21

go out, ladies and gentlemen, we pay excise tax

22

here; and we keep our ticket money here. We do not

23

send that money away to the Mainland.

24
25

Roz Baker mentioned something -- I wasn't
going to get into it; but as long as she brought it

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

29

BF 2/12/02

1

up, I'll just briefly just say that unlike Major

2

League Baseball franchises who look for a different

3

city when things don't go exactly right or a

4

football team that goes out in the middle of the

5

night packing their trucks and moving from Baltimore

6

to Cleveland or other places where they might go or

7

a bowl game that had a 20-year tradition in the

8

State and was robbed out of Honolulu and moved to

9

another city because they got a free deal, we're not

10
11

doing that at all.
I will mention, as I mentioned on

12

December 18th that we were here, that many cities,

13

like El Paso, Texas, provide their bowl game various

14

remuneration, including what they do in El Paso, $2

15

for every car rental from Labor Day until their bowl

16

game, which goes to benefit the teams and the

17

players coming in.

18

We discussed with you, ladies and gentlemen,

19

this new contract. We've worked with the

20

Administration. We've tried to bend as much as we

21

possibly could.

22

We realize that the state of the world -- it

23

changes on a daily -- certainly on a daily basis;

24

but we think that where we are right now, in using

25

Roz Baker's words, is fair. It's fair because the
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Hula Bowl is not asking anything from the County

2

except to provide the facility.
Concurrently the Hula Bowl is giving back,

3
4

which I dare say if we look at any other bowl game

5

around the country, I don't think anyone has a deal

6

where they're paying a percentage similar to what is

7

in this contract. Yet, it is, as Roz suggested,

8

fair.

9

We've debated. We've met; but as Lincoln

10

said, now is the time for action. And today, ladies

11

and gentlemen, is the time for action. We have

12

asked the Chairman and asked this Committee not to

13

go past this date because, as Ms. Baker mentioned,

14

we went without a title sponsor this year. We had

15

182 sponsors that helped us put on this event. We

16

were able to provide free -- unlike our dear friends

17

in the NFL who we're involved with, free autograph

18

sessions at the mall, at Whaler's Village, and also

19

after the game; but we do that because it's

20

important, as we mentioned, for our community.

21
22
23

So, we ask for action today. We ask for
action today because this event is important to us
to provide for our -- the residents here, as we are

24

residents of this County; and we urge you to support

25

us in our endeavors.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

31

BF 2/12/02

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

1
2

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Klompus, and thank

3

you for introducing your team that supports your

4

event on this island.

5

Members, I believe you have questions for

6

Mr. Klompus. So, why don't I ask you to join us

7

here --

8

MR. KLOMPUS: Sure.

9

CHAIR HOKAMA: -- and have a seat and be comfortable; and

10

then we'll start the questions by the Committee

11

members.

12

Okay. Committee members, the Chair's

13

comments before we start is, one, we are here to

14

review a proposed agreement before us to authorize a

15

five-year agreement; and that is how the Chair is

16

looking at it.

17

I did have a discussion with Mr. Klompus,

18

which he mentioned earlier. I would like you to

19

consider the agreement that has been provided by

20

Ms. Baker.

21

The Committee has provided for your

22

information, members, a recap, this multiple-page

23

recap. It goes down by categories. It states the

24

section, the page of the agreement -- proposed

25

agreement as well as a description. So, I would
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hope that that would be beneficial to you in your

2

review as well as in your questions prior to

3

deliberations.

4

Also, members, there is a question -- and,

5

again, Mr. Klompus brought up a very good -- he's a

6

resident. So, he understands as a taxpayer we are

7

charged to see that what is being asked of the

8

County is fair for our taxpayers. And I think he

9

can appreciate that, being one of all of us who pays

10
11

taxes to this County.
Secondly, members, we all know that there's

12

more than one way to get a good agreement. And so,

13

the Chair will entertain options and considerations

14

for improvement and, if so desired by this

15

Committee, we will direct Corp. Counsel to make

16

those revisions.

17

Okay. Members, the Chair -- the floor will

18

be open; and you may direct your questions or

19

comments either to Ms. Baker or Mr. Klompus and, if

20

need be, requests to the Chair if there is any other

21

person or department that needs to be a -- present

22

to provide some clarification or comment.

23

We have Mr. Lo from the Department of Finance

24

here this morning. We have Mr. Miyazono

25

representing the Department of Parks and Recreation;
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1

and, if need be, we also have Ms. Yoshimura, the

2

Budget Director for the Mayor, on call upstairs.

3
4

Okay. Members, we'll start with Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. A question

5

for Mr. Klompus. Good morning, Mr. Klompus, and

6

thank you for being here.

7

First of all, I'd like to state that I think

8

you do a great job with promoting the game. The

9

game itself is, you know, excellent entertainment

10

venue for the County. And I --

11

MR. KLOMPUS: Thank you.

12

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: -- appreciate your contributions to

13
14

the community.
I read recently in the paper where you have

15

had offers from, I guess, certain individuals on the

16

Island of Oahu about maybe relocating the game

17

there. Recently a couple of Bowl Games have moved

18

out of Oahu. I believe it's the Oahu Bowl and the

19

Aloha Bowl. And in light of that, what do you

20

believe -- if you ever considered moving to Oahu,

21

how do you think the Hula Bowl would do on Oahu in

22

light of the economic climate that we have now, if

23

you were to ever consider moving it there?

24
25

MR. KLOMPUS: Councilman, I'll answer it this way. The
question was asked of us about -- I'm going to
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clarify this. So, I'm glad you actually brought

2

this up.

3

The question was asked of us because of our

4

NFL Pro Bowl agreement. Would it make sense to have

5

the venue on one island? If -- because we are going

6

to be tied up with the NFL Pro Bowl -- and we

7

couldn't do it this year in light of the horrific

8

events of September 11th -- would it make sense to

9

play that on one island? We answered of -- sure, it

10

would because we've got to move NFL players to Maui

11

and Hula Bowl players to Oahu.

12

The second question was: Have you ever been

13

approached to move back? And the question was --

14

the answer was: Indirectly we've been approached

15

several times to do that.

16

My answer to your question -- or our answer

17

to your question is that's about as far as that

18

thought process has taken us.

19

As one gentleman mentioned here earlier, we

20

lived on Oahu for 16 years and rented. We've lived

21

on Maui for three years and bought. We intend to

22

keep -- we intend to keep the game here.

23

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Good. Thank you.

24

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Nishiki?

25

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Good morning.
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MR. KLOMPUS: Good morning.

2

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Did you make money at the Hula

3
4

Bowl this year?
MR. KLOMPUS: Councilman, I can't answer that at this

5

particular time because it's only been, I believe --

6

today's the 12th. It's only been ten days since the

7

game; and if we take out the weekends and the fact

8

that I personally represent Maui to the Pro Bowl

9

Committee and was on Oahu for five -- three days

10
11

last week, we really haven't gotten into it.
I will mention for the record -- and anybody

12

involved in it will know -- when we did games at

13

Aloha Stadium, it took 45 days to finally get an

14

accounting as to where things were. So, honest --

15

honestly cannot answer that question. And anyone

16

who has ever done an event will know that and these

17

people at the back of the room will verify it and

18

you're welcome to ask them then, too, Councilman.

19

Every day when you do an event there's a new

20

bill that sort of finds its way on your desk that

21

you didn't know about. So, to this point, I --

22

honestly, Councilman, I can't answer that question.

23

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Why would you want to do the Hula

24

Bowl here if you lost money and want us to act

25

today? What -- I don't know what would drive you.
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If you're losing money, then why would you want

2

to -- us for act today and -- because it might be a

3

bad deal for you.

4

MR. KLOMPUS: But, Councilman, we wouldn't come here today

5

and ask you to approve an agreement if we not -- did

6

not think and did not believe and did not have the

7

persistence, the energy, or the enthusiasm to

8

continue to run an event and have the wherewithal to

9

believe that this could -- that this could take --

10
11

to be successful.
Any event and anyone who has ever done an

12

event will know that it takes -- like any small

13

business as well -- it takes years to build it up.

14

As we mentioned earlier, Councilman, we did

15

go without a title sponsor this year. We brought

16

over a number of people this year that had indicated

17

a tremendous desire to get involved in this game and

18

very much liked being here.

19

I -- just to conclude, the importance of this

20

time is anyone who is buying advertising, anyone who

21

is looking at doing anything for the future is

22

purchasing in February for December and January

23

right now. And with the economic conditions the way

24

they are around the country and money being as tight

25

as it is and everyone looking at a greater bang for
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the buck, it is critical to get an answer to move

2

forward.

3

We just got off a pretty heavy discussion

4

with the NFL as related to what we're going to do

5

with them. They're -- we're moving forward with

6

them in our plans.

7

The American Football Coaches Association --

8

we have signed two coaches and a third coach

9

yesterday to coach in our game for next year

10

vis-a-vis bringing players. We have to get hotel

11

rooms, which I know Terryl's intimately involved in

12

getting rooms for players. We have 480 cheerleaders

13

that came over here which, Councilman, paid their

14

way to come over. We need to put that whole package

15

together.

16

And what's critical, too, if I just may make

17

this side note, is coming out of the December 18th

18

meeting with you folks, when it was on ESPN.com and

19

SportingNews.com that Maui may not give the Hula

20

Bowl a new agreement, it put a question in people's

21

mind whether they should even support this game.

22

So, it's critical at this point that we get a

23

positive response and we move forward.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, I -- and thank you for

educating me on this. The question now that I want
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to get back to is: Title sponsors, you mentioned,

2

where does the biggest amount of revenue come from

3

in putting on this type of event? Is it from the

4

gate? Is it from the title sponsors?

5

You've had a year that -- you told me it took

6

45 days or something for you to reevaluate and see

7

what your breakdown is on your final, I guess,

8

report card, whether you made money or not. So,

9

let's look at last year. Did you make money?

10

MR. KLOMPUS: "Last year" meaning the --

11

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: The last Hula Bowl.

12

MR. KLOMPUS: Not the one we just finished to --

13

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No, no, sir. You don't have that.

14

MR. KLOMPUS: Right. On the 2001 game? No, sir, we did

15
16

not.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: This year, what changed that

17

perhaps could have brought in more revenues, title

18

sponsors --

19

MR. KLOMPUS: Well --

20

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: -- the cost of putting on the -- I

21

don't know what the total amount -- I tried to write

22

down here; but the total amount of seconds that the

23

sponsors were able to advertise, did that change

24

from last year, the cost to them to advertise on TV?

25

MR. KLOMPUS: The cost for advertising on television did
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not change. What changed this year is that we were

2

able to secure a tremendous amount of support from,

3

as I mentioned, 182 sponsors both nationally and

4

locally. And that was critical to, as Roz Baker

5

talked about, paying airline and hotel rooms, et

6

cetera.

7
8
9
10
11

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I -- so, it seems that -- what was
it the year before?
MR. KLOMPUS: What was what, sir?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: The title sponsors. You had 182.
What was it the year before?

12

MR. KLOMPUS: I'd only be guessing if I gave you a number.

13

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Speculate.

14

MR. KLOMPUS: Gee, lawyers say never to do that. I

15

would --

16

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: 181?

17

MR. KLOMPUS: -- venture to say that we -- we probably

18
19
20

picked up 30 sponsors this year.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: So, the amount that you get from
gate receipts is really not that big compared to --

21

MR. KLOMPUS: It is a major --

22

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: -- title sponsors?

23

MR. KLOMPUS: It is a major component. It is a major

24
25

component as -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Of the cake?
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MR. KLOMPUS: Absolutely. Although, I will mention -- and

2

this is where you have to do a balancing act --

3

we've not raised our ticket price in four years

4

and -- why? Because we need to make the game

5

affordable. We have the low -- the lowest ticket

6

price out of -- out of any bowl game in the country,

7

and -- but that's the market that we're in. We

8

don't want to price ourselves in a position of not

9

letting -- what I talked about earlier, not allowing

10
11

our families and the keikis to come to the game.
Anything over -- for a family of four,

12

anything over $100, in our opinion, would not be a

13

smart thing to do, which is why we created -- we got

14

sponsors to help us with family plans and various

15

other packages to make it affordable.

16

If you look at the pictures -- and I wish we

17

could show those to you -- if you look at the

18

pictures of the people that came to the game, there

19

are families. It's unlike the Pro Bowl, with all

20

due respect because they're partners, in fact, now

21

as I -- I want to mention them in a good light; but

22

they -- that -- if you go to the Pro Bowl, you're

23

looking at adults and older people.

24
25

You're -- when you come to the Hula Bowl,
you're looking at children -- you're looking at the
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children with the families. And our average sale is

2

four to five, not just two tickets.

3

So, we try to keep those ticket prices down;

4

but to answer your question, Councilman, yes, it's a

5

major component.

6

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And you would not want the

7

contract that you have here with us much to change;

8

but in the bigger picture, have your contracts with

9

title sponsors, ESPN, the gamut -- has that changed?

10

MR. KLOMPUS: We don't have a title sponsor. So, I'm --

11

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. Well, let me (inaudible).

12

MR. KLOMPUS: I'm hoping that when we do, it will change

13

dramatically. We have a contract -- an existing

14

contract with ESPN, Westwood One/CBS Radio, American

15

Football Coaches Association, Fellowship of

16

Christian Athletes, Heisman Trophy Committee. No,

17

they have not changed.

18

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Did you look at or were you part

19

of the license agreement that is being presented to

20

us?

21

MR. KLOMPUS: Yes.

22

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: The last time you were here, I

23

asked you to think about if there could be more

24

benefits given to Maui County in regards to receipts

25

or how this license agreement is formulated. Do you
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have anything to bring to the plate today?

2

MR. KLOMPUS: I do, Councilman.

3

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.

4

MR. KLOMPUS: But I'm not sure in the direction that you

5

wanted to go --

6

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: That's all right.

7

MR. KLOMPUS: -- with all due respect.

8

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: That's all right.

9

MR. KLOMPUS: And I mean -- and, honestly, with respect.

10

When asked to do that -- and Roz Baker asked

11

us to go over it and said, okay, let's take another

12

shot -- what else can we do? We took a hard look at

13

expenses that an event going into a stadium -- that

14

not necessarily was state-of-the-art but was up to

15

speed, especially for television network or radio or

16

anybody else; and if I just -- bear with me for just

17

a moment.

18

We have -- these are expenses, ladies and

19

gentlemen, that, if you went to any other stadium in

20

the country, would be included. We have to build a

21

TV and radio booth. There's not one there. And I

22

will tell you, coming off a call with ESPN

23

yesterday, they're still not happy with it. Be that

24

as it may, that's $15,000.

25

Stadium audio. There's not enough bathrooms.
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We pay almost $7,000 for bath -- for Porta-Potties

2

and bathrooms. Additional tenting, because there's

3

a lack of concession space, place for the press to

4

eat, which you would normally have in a stadium,

5

entertainers' dressing rooms, trainers' facilities,

6

and a tent for volunteers, additional concession

7

facilities, additional fencing that we bring in,

8

handicap chairs and placement, just chairs for the

9

press box, copiers, renting of the baseball stadium

10

so we can have a meal after the game -- I could go

11

on; but -- oh, and also we have to compensate ESPN

12

for bringing their truck over to Maui. That adds up

13

to $123,000 that we pay each and every year.

14

One of the things we're trying to do now is

15

figure out if we could just build something so we

16

don't have to have these costs every year. I'm not

17

sure we can build new bathrooms, but these are

18

additional costs that are critical to hosting an

19

event. And if the event was at a venue that --

20

where the expression goes, turnkey or you can plug

21

right in, we wouldn't have these additional costs.

22

But, Councilman, we've never griped about it.

23

We've never complained about it. We've just done it

24

every year because we have to put on the event.

25

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I guess my curiosity, again,
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questions if you're not making money -- I know

2

you're not a philanthropist -- why would you want to

3

do it?

4

MR. KLOMPUS: It's hard to explain, Councilman, what's in

5

our heart; but I'll try. And maybe I need --

6

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Well --

7

MR. KLOMPUS: And maybe I need -- and maybe I need my

8

partner to share because she has a bigger heart than

9

I do and a prettier one, but we truly believe in

10

this event. It is a 56-year tradition started by a

11

great man that had a great vision.

12

And we honestly believe that with hard work

13

and persistence, it will eventually pay off for

14

everybody. What it's paying off for right now is

15

the citizens of Maui County.

16

When -- and we mentioned -- somebody

17

mentioned earlier about the rain. When you saw

18

nearly 4 or 5,000 people in that mall in the rain

19

undercover getting autographs with smiles on their

20

faces, when you went to Whaler's Village and you saw

21

people in the driveway outside Whaler's, when you

22

went after the game and saw these kids with the --

23

with -- lit up on their faces getting Nick

24

Rolovich's autograph or the Heisman Trophy winner --

25

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Eric Crouch.
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2

MR. KLOMPUS: Thank you very much. That was your pick, by

the way. Thank you very much. I got him for you.
Getting -- that's why we do the event. I

3
4

know that sounds so self-serving. I know that

5

sounds hard to understand but we believe in the

6

event and we believe -- and so does the American

7

Football Coaches Association, so does the Heisman

8

Committee exclusive agreements, so does the

9

Fellowship of Christian Athletes and obviously --

10

and I so wish -- I so wish all of you were on the

11

call with the Pro Bowl people on Mon -- yesterday

12

when they're talking about how the Pro Bowl's going

13

to succeed in the future on Oahu because of the Hula

14

Bowl Maui. They think it's that critical to them.

15

Why are we doing this? Because we honestly

16

believe that we can make this successful and the

17

community effort has been so dramatic and the

18

support has been so dramatic, we honestly believe

19

that we're going to do this.

20

Like any small business, it takes time; and

21

we're -- our board, our people, everybody involved

22

is willing to give it time, Councilman, to make it

23

happen.

24

25

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I'll allow other questions. I've

got more.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Nishiki.
Ms. Tavares? Thank you. Mr. Kane.

2
3

Mr. Arakawa? Mr. Carroll?

4

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Pass.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Johnson?

6

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes. Lenny, thanks for coming.

7

One of the other things -- and I apologize for being

8

late, Mr. Chair. We had a meeting in Lahaina.

9

One of the things that I did see -- and I

10

can't remember the amount; but how much was it that

11

Hula Bowl Maui actually gave to the beneficiaries,

12

the nonprofit organizations at this year's Hula

13

Bowl?

14

MR. KLOMPUS: Councilwoman, it will be in excess of

15

125,000 when it's all said and done. We don't -- we

16

don't have the final numbers from the concessions

17

yet, but it will be in excess of that figure.

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. And so, that -- that's a

19

direct benefit to those Maui charities?

20

MR. KLOMPUS: That is a direct check -- the check's

21

already been written to Ronald McDonald House

22

charities. Checks have already been written to Maui

23

Food Bank, Maui United Way, Boy Scouts. Some of

24

these have already been done, but then some of the

25

bigger checks will come later through the
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3

foundations.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. I really appreciate that.
And the reason I mention that, Mr. Chair, is

4

because having been a grant writer before myself and

5

having to go before the Grants Review Commission,

6

I'm -- you know, it's really difficult. So, as a

7

nonprofit, I know that that really relieves us on

8

Maui County's side from having to pay the full

9

expense of many of those nonprofits.

10
11
12

So, I really thank you for that, Lenny.
MR. KLOMPUS: It's our ple -- and those volunteers do a
great job.

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you.

14

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Yes, Ms. Tavares?

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: You're going to go to Molina. I

16

thought of something. Mr. Nishiki graciously

17

allowed other people to ask questions.

18

You know, I don't always disagree with

19

Mr. Nishiki or agree with him. We're very

20

independent minds, the two of us, even though we're

21

very good friends. And I really would like to get

22

to the actual contract, and I don't care if this

23

group makes money or not.

24
25

And as a business person -- which I am not a
business person; but business people understand when
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you have a business, you take risks. And you take

2

risks and you hope and pray and do all you can to

3

make your business profitable at some point in time;

4

but it doesn't happen the first day you open your

5

doors. And we all need to realize that.

6

So, I don't really care if they're making

7

money or not; and I don't care if he told us we made

8

$2 million on the game. What we have to focus on

9

is: What is the benefit to our community? And is

10

that benefit worth the time and effort that our

11

people put into helping to put on this event?

12

There are -- you know, if you -- if we're

13

reading -- and Lenny was talking about some of these

14

venues where teams will move from one place to

15

another. There are communities that have spent

16

millions and millions of dollars to attract an event

17

or a team to their city because they know the

18

economic benefit that comes from having a team

19

housed or -- in their own city.

20

You know, we're not quite on that -- that

21

level; but this does happen in the real world. And

22

we have to look at the real world. And I think for

23

the amount of investment that Maui County has to put

24

in, we reap so many benefits, even if we only look

25

at the advertising time that we get.
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If we paid for that advertising time -- and I

1
2

wish somebody would actually give us a firm number

3

on that instead of saying "millions" -- how much

4

time is -- are we on the air that's not showing the

5

game part, take out all the action part, but the

6

chitchat from the announcers, the little vignettes

7

that go by as they're talking about different

8

things.

9

And one -- one thing that stands out in my

10

mind in this year's game -- which I was trying to

11

watch the replay and then ESPN and ESPN2 went off --

12

went blank -- they went black; but one of the

13

announcers was talking about his wife and, I think,

14

he witnessed the birth of a whale from their condo

15

during the event.

16

MR. KLOMPUS: Bill Curry.

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: And he talked about that, you

18

know, for more than 30 seconds. And that kind of

19

value, we can't -- we can't pay for that kind of

20

stuff. We can't buy that kind of stuff.

21

And nobody paid him to mention that event

22

that he and his wife witnessed, but can you imagine?

23

I mean, I wish I could see a whale being born; and

24

I've lived here all my life.

25

But I think we should get down to the
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contract part of it. I believe this event is a real

2

good one for Maui. I enjoyed it immensely this

3

year. I thought also the Parks Department did a

4

fabulous job on getting the field ready. I prayed

5

that whole week that the rain would stop because I

6

could imagine Floyd must have been -- he's not bald

7

yet. I can't imagine that he still has hair on his

8

head, but --

9
10

CHAIR HOKAMA: Is it real?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, I hope so. But, you know,

11

there's so many things that can go wrong; and the

12

weather is so critical to what happens to this game

13

or in this game. And it was -- they did a terrific

14

job under the time constraints they had and the

15

conditions that they had.

16

And I just believe that this adds to the

17

pride in Maui County, and events like this -- I

18

mean, I've heard the kids. I've seen some of them.

19

I mean, they were so excited to be there; and

20

they're -- you know, ooh, look, look, look, there's

21

so-and-so. There's so-and-so, you know. And they

22

were just -- I mean, it was electric what was

23

happening there at the game.

24
25

And I really think we should look at the
contract thing, the -- can we agree with it or
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not -- and focus on that for this period and move

2

on.

3
4

Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Tavares, for those comments.

5

I think you're right. I can appreciate

6

Mr. Nishiki's questions and maybe some of his train

7

of thought as it regards for him to come to a

8

decision on the agreement whether it's fair or not.
And, again, members, Ms. Tavares brought up

9
10

some good comments that I was going to share with

11

you also, that if the County is leaving certain

12

things on the table, at least we're aware of what

13

we're leaving on the table and that we feel it is a

14

fair thing to leave and that the -- certain extra

15

expenses, if we could categorize that, of what we

16

would be anteing up or covering is still fair.

17

While I would agree with Ms. Tavares that

18

some cities would pay extraordinary incentives to

19

get a game of this caliber, all I can say is there

20

is only one Maui, though. Okay? There's only one

21

Maui. If everything was equal, then I can

22

appreciate and understand it; but not everything is

23

equal.

24
25

That's one thing I learned early from my
father in life. Life is not fair, and it is not
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equal. Okay. So, we have Maui. It is a prime

2

name. It has value by itself.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I agree.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Hold on, Mr. Molina. Let me allow

5
6
7

Mr. Arakawa who hasn't had a chance to comment.
Mr. Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. You

8

know, when this contract first came to us, our major

9

objection was we didn't have time to look at it.

10

And because it was sent down so late, we needed to

11

look at it.

12

And I wanted to take the time to talk to

13

Mr. Klompus and try and find out some of the details

14

of the contract and whether he was willing to go

15

through it or not because, in my mind, there are a

16

lot of things in the contract that perhaps are

17

slanted against him too much. I've always thought

18

that the Hula Bowl was a great event. I don't think

19

there was too much discussion about that or any

20

doubt about that.

21

In trying to prepare for the Hula Bowl and

22

trying to prepare for the community to make sure

23

that we have the best venue, in my mind, we have to

24

make sure that all the ducks are in order to make

25

these things work right. And that's why the details
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in the contract are very important to me in being

2

able to understand, you know, what we're trying to

3

achieve.

4

For instance -- excuse me -- in our

5

discussion, early on we were getting a good

6

scoreboard, Jumbotron or something of that

7

equivalent. Now, when we're looking at the benefit

8

to the community, you know, in our discussions, I'm

9

learning that the scoreboard that we have is even

10

better than how we use it. The Administration -- we

11

need to be able to maximize the benefit to the

12

community for the equipment that we do have.

13

In the areas -- when we talked about, for

14

instance, improving the restroom facilities, when we

15

do the general plan for this looking long term, we

16

need to make sure that all of these facilities are

17

up to speed, not only for the Hula Bowl for -- but

18

for the entire community. So, we try to coordinate

19

these with the contract, with what we do as a

20

community from this Council and from the

21

Administration. We need to make sure all of these

22

things are in order.

23

I had some questions as to the number of

24

seating capacity, and initially we couldn't even get

25

good numbers on those. I still have one question
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1

that I need to have answered as far as seating

2

capacity, and this has to do with the minimum number

3

of seats that are required by the NCAA to have the

4

program at any facility. I thought we were told it

5

was 20,000; and looking over some of these numbers,

6

I'm seeing 16,000 permanent seating and 2,000 --

7
8
9

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Arakawa, would you like Mr. Klompus to
respond to that question of yours?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah. Is the 20,000 a minimum?

10

MR. KLOMPUS: Yes.

11

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay. In -- if 20,000 is a

12

minimum, Mr. Chairman, perhaps we should make it

13

very clear that we do have 20,000 seats that are in

14

the stadium that are planned for. And I know at one

15

point when we were discussing how we were going to

16

improve the stadium, there was mention of putting in

17

more seating.

18

So, one thing I don't want to happen is: I

19

don't want to read the headlines, as we had in The

20

Maui News with the University of Hawaii football

21

game, that we weren't meeting the requirements for

22

maximum seating. So, we were having a problem. I

23

don't want to read that. There is no reason for us

24

to have those kinds of problems or concerns. We

25

just make sure we follow the agreements and make
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sure we don't violate the rules.

2

So, if we can increase those -- if we can

3

increase it to the number of where we're comfortable

4

and we're meeting those requirements, that's all

5

that we need to talk about it. We'll just do what

6

we need to do. Okay. And I'm fairly comfortable

7

now, after having the discussion, that we're meeting

8

those requirements; but I don't -- I didn't

9

appreciate reading it in the paper the way it came

10

out because it does --

11

CHAIR HOKAMA: They're in for business, too, Mr. Arakawa.

12

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I understand that; but, again, you

13

know, going over some of the details, I do have a

14

concern that originally when we were getting the

15

hotel -- hoteliers involved in this program, they

16

were going to contribute. I think they should still

17

be contributing to the game. The formula that Roz

18

explained makes it a little bit easier to track but

19

I do think that the hoteliers are benefiting

20

directly from this and they should still be part of

21

a formula and work into this somehow.

22

?: Uh-huh.

23

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: But that can be worked out later.

24

We do have an agreement with Mr. Klompus, and we

25

didn't have an agreement with the hoteliers. It was
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1

sort of a verbal agreement and commitment, but I do

2

think we need to follow up on that.
As what is in the details and as I've looked

3
4

at the details, I think we've covered pretty much

5

the bases that we need to cover. And as long as we

6

have that agreement, I can support what we do have

7

here, you know, but it -- I thank you, Mr. Chairman,

8

for giving us the time to actually be able to look

9

at the material and not try and rush things through

10

as an emergency.

11

And we really do need to start putting

12

together these types of things like contracts in

13

sufficient time period for us to be comfortable to

14

analyze it before we get into a situation like we

15

did this year where we actually could hurt the

16

competition because we didn't have our ducks in

17

order. It should have been come -- this should have

18

come down to us three, six months before the game so

19

we wouldn't have to have the embarrassing headlines

20

"Maybe the Hula Bowl won't be coming to Maui next

21

year."

22

And the way The Maui News has presented this

23

has been like the Council doesn't like the game.

24

And I resent that because I do think this has been a

25

great game. And the venue that's been put forth by
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3

the Klompuses has been -- really done well; but,
again -- and I don't think anybody in this body -this Council will submit to a contract without

4

having the opportunity to analyze it, read it, and

5

get our questions answered.

6

So, at this point, Mr. Chairman, I'm very

7

comfortable with this because I've had the time to

8

look at it. So, I would be ready to take an action

9

on it. Thank you.

10
11

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Questions, members.
Mr. Molina?

12

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh, excuse me. Mr. Klompus, you had a --

14

MR. KLOMPUS: I'm fine.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA: You're fine? Okay. Thank you.

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair?

17

CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, ma'am.

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Did the question get answered

19

about the seating?

20

CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes. Mr. Klompus' answer was yes.

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: That 20,000 is the minimum and --

22

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Klompus, would you care to re -- you

23

know, state your answer again?

24

MR. KLOMPUS: The way it's broken out right now is with

25

the permanent seating, the temporary seating; but
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the key is is that we have the seating in the

2

corporate village. And the way we've approached it

3

with the American Football Coaches Association, NCAA

4

folks, to answer your question, Councilman, is that

5

we're able to reach the 20,000 figure having all of

6

those seats included in that.

7

So, everyone is very comfortable with that

8

20,000 figure because we have that corporate

9

village. If we didn't have the corporate village --

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.

11

MR. KLOMPUS: -- we'd be -- and those pads that we have as

12

well. So, if we didn't have that, we'd be -- but we

13

have no issues; and everybody walked out of here

14

feeling very comfortable with that.

15
16
17
18
19
20
21

I think that's the answer to that,
Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, I think you did a good job. Okay.
Members -COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Because I had that explanation I
was comfortable with.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Arakawa. I see your hands,

22

members; but the Chair exercise his prerogative to

23

have his turn.

24
25

Okay. Members, I would like you to consider
this also because I think -- one thing that it was,
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you know, brought to my attention -- and

2

Mr. Klompus, you know, deserves re -- a response or

3

a decision. It was brought to my -- and this is not

4

from Mr. Klompus. Okay. This is not from him

5

himself.

6

But should the County continue to consider

7

co-sponsorship? And if we do, should we treat any

8

event that we consider co-sponsorship fairly and

9

equally or not? Okay. If we consider

10

co-sponsorship, members -- and I've shared this with

11

Mr. Klompus. I was very candid with him, and I

12

appreciate his openness to hear some of my

13

comments -- is that then I would expect the County,

14

as a partner, to be able to have certain

15

information -- I'm not talking about certain

16

confidential or proprietary information because I

17

don't need to know what his tax return is; but I

18

would need to know what revenues and expenses come

19

from County facilities -- I think that's a fair

20

question -- from County facilities.

21

What he does at Maui Mall, that's between him

22

and his landlord over there; but if it's from the

23

stadium, from the scoreboard advertising, from the

24

tickets, the concessions on County property, I think

25

then we have a right to know. Okay.
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But maybe the Hula Bowl doesn't want to do it

1
2

that way. Then I would say we should look at a

3

nonsponsorship, a typical Type V event, work out a

4

reasonable amount to be charged; and we don't need

5

to deal with certain -- as some people might --

6

would consider sensitive and privileged information.

7

So, I want you to consider that. I've shared

8

that with Mr. Klompus. And, again -- or we may do a

9

hybrid; but what we are here to do is one thing,

10

basically, be fair to Mr. Klompus and Hula Bowl and

11

be fair to the taxpayers of this County.

12

So, I'm looking at fairness and consistency

13

in treatment; and, you know, what has passed has

14

passed. I wish, you know, certain things didn't

15

happen.

16

And, again, you know, Mr. Lo, we've assigned

17

him the responsibility of providing a reporting and

18

accounting of this event to be reported to Council

19

and specific to this Committee. And I don't know if

20

Mr. Lo has completed that.

21

The one thing I can tell you -- because I was

22

curious. I went to the Pro Bowl. It cost me $75

23

for a ticket. Were they a lot of older people as

24

Mr. Klom -- yeah, they were, surprising, a lot of

25

seniors, a lot of people in our age bracket. I

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

61

BF 2/12/02

1
2

won't say my age. I'll say our age bracket.
But surprisingly there are a lot of kids --

3

and I can tell you on my flight back to Maui, there

4

were a lot of families that took the expense to pay

5

plane fare, to stay in a hotel, and attend the game.

6

And I don't think -- I don't -- I'm pretty sure the

7

Pro Bowl don't give family discounts. I'm not sure.

8

I guess not, from Mr. Klompus' reaction.

9

But if the event is good, people will go; and

10

all I'm asking is we be fair with the event and we

11

be fair with our taxpayers.

12

Mr. Klompus, does the Hula Bowl enjoy a --

13

some kind of joint revenue expense agreement with

14

the Pro Bowl since it's being tied together now as

15

you state -- stated to us?

16

MR. KLOMPUS: No, Mr. Chairman. What it is, it's a basic

17

marketing agreement with the NFL and the Pro Bowl

18

for us to co-promote. It's going to be very good

19

for Maui in terms of the promotion that's going to

20

be received, and we will have NFL people over in

21

Maui and concurrently all of our Hula Bowl players

22

will be at the Pro Bowl, hopefully sponsored --

23

CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh.

24

MR. KLOMPUS: -- for us to help pay for that. But, no,

25

there's -- they're not going to pick up -- we're not
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1

sharing any revenue with them. And I wish they

2

would share some with us, but I -- hopefully we'll

3

get some sponsors that will be the same. That's

4

possible.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. You know, one thing that -- for some

6

of us, Mr. Klompus, especially myself as the -- and

7

I take my responsibility -- like you for your event,

8

I take my chairmanship -- my response to this -- my

9

members very seriously also.

10

Do you think we need to define gross revenues

11

or gross receipts so that it's very clear what would

12

be in consideration as part of this proposed

13

agreement on what would be the County's share and

14

not the County's share or is that pretty clear to

15

you?

16

And when I say "gross revenues," you know, I

17

know whether we should -- and, again, my basic

18

concern is expenses and revenues from County

19

facilities, you know. You know, what you do at the

20

Maui Mall, I think that's fantastic. If you make

21

anything out of it, that's great.

22

I'm like Ms. Tavares, well, you make "X"

23

millions or -- that's fine. I'm happy you're a

24

successful businessman. I'm more concerned about

25

the County side and the County facilities.
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MR. KLOMPUS: I have to defer to Roz Baker's office on

2

that part because my understanding is this agreement

3

is a percentage of tickets, not on anything gross

4

unless I'm wrong. Roz?

5

MS. BAKER: Yeah, the -- Mr. Chairman, the proposal before

6

the Council is that -- what the County would receive

7

would be on a per ticket sold based on

8

20,000-and-some-odd capacity --

9
10

CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh.
MS. BAKER: -- escalating over time. I think where the

11

gross receipts phrase comes in has to do if there is

12

absent a license agreement and it's in the ordinance

13

and then, you know, it would be -- is it just gross

14

revenue that comes into the turnstile or something

15

else? And then --

16

CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh, uh-huh.

17

MS. BAKER: -- you know, if you were looking at amending

18

that ordinance and looking at anything for all

19

Type V arrangements, then, yeah, you -- that might

20

need to have some clarity; but under the current

21

agreement that's before the Council, it's not

22

(inaudible). That's why there's a license

23

agreement.

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. You know, in my review of the
proposed agreement, members, I know that you have
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1

come to your thoughts on it; but it appears to me,

2

as your Chairman, that the County is responsible for

3

a lot of things here. And that may be the right

4

thing to do.

5

So, Mr. Miyazono, you're the Parks Director.

6

Can you tell this Committee today, are you being

7

added more responsibility with this new agreement,

8

same amount of responsibility, or less

9

responsibility by this proposed agreement from what

10
11

you have been doing the last five, six years?
MR. MIYAZONO: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. We have

12

been working very closely with the staff; and their

13

staff has been -- in fact, their staff has

14

increased, you know, working and doing work on the

15

stadium itself. I know when it first started five

16

years ago, there were a lot of chaos and things

17

that's happened; but things have substantially

18

increased.

19

According to staff, Mr. Klompus has hired or

20

have approximately a dozen employees on site. So,

21

that has substantially helped us. I think we are

22

also attempting to clarify the responsibilities

23

between Park staff and the staff from Hula Bowl.

24
25

Also from the standpoint of costs for us in
the last four to five years -- I think I had
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1

mentioned it in our last meeting that we had -- is

2

that we are decreasing the amount of expenditures

3

from the Parks Department. We are hoping that we

4

could continue to do that. And I think with the

5

working relationship that we have with the staff

6

from Hula Bowl, I think it's being clear from the

7

standpoint of responsibilities. Also from the

8

standpoint of total expenditures from the

9

operational expenses from the Parks Department, it

10
11

has decreased as the year has gone.
So, I'm somewhat hoping that, as we work

12

together, if the body here commits to an extension,

13

that we'll continue to work very closely together as

14

well as trying to clarify responsibilities; and

15

we're hoping from the standpoint of the operational

16

expenses that it could basically remain the same, at

17

worst, or even better, it totally de -- you know,

18

decreased the operational costs for the Department.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA: I didn't want to decipher that response.

20

MS. BAKER: Mr. Chairman?

21

CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Ms. Baker.

22

MS. BAKER: If I could just add, just in terms of laying

23

the contracts out and what the licensee is

24

responsible for, Hula Bowl Maui, what the licensor,

25

the County, is responsible for, the clarification
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1

that Mr. Miyazono is talking about is weighted in

2

favor of the County.

3

The licensor is continuing to pick up

4

additional responsibilities in terms of -- the

5

County has oversight, but the entity that's actually

6

doing -- either paying for or coordinating or

7

managing is Hula Bowl.

8

I mean, that was -- that was by design.

9

That's why I said that the expenses to Hula Bowl are

10

anticipated not to decrease because the things like,

11

you know, adding the personnel and paying for these

12

kinds of responsibilities are very clearly spelled

13

out in this new agreement; and they're the ones that

14

are paying for it, not Parks.

15

If we were at Aloha Stadium, they wouldn't

16

have to do some of the things that are specified in

17

this contract that the game has to do -- and part of

18

it is because we don't have that plug and play

19

opportunity.

20

I mean, one of the things I've been hoping

21

that ultimately we'll get out of this -- and came

22

very close to getting it and some other things

23

didn't come together -- is that we'll have that TV

24

truck so that doesn't continue to be an annual

25

expense; but if we have one on Maui, that benefits
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not just the Hula Bowl. It benefits other folks.
But, I mean, there's some basic

3

infrastructural inadequacies in the stadium. And,

4

you know, unless we decide to build a whole new

5

stadium or do some major renovations that, you know,

6

maybe can be programmed down the way, are going to

7

continue to be expenses for Hula Bowl or for anybody

8

else that comes in to do that stadium and --

9

CHAIR HOKAMA: You know, since you brought up that TV

10

truck that Mr. Klompus says, you know -- and is part

11

of his expenses that normally we don't see, you

12

know, that $123,000 you mentioned, Lenny, you know,

13

we got Mercedes at the beginning of the year. We

14

just had the Senior Skins at Wailea.

15

Why wouldn't we try and coordinate a --

16

whether it be through your office, Roz, or the

17

Mayor's proposed sports coordinator -- that we would

18

pay one time the expense to bring this mobile

19

television truck and take care of all of our events

20

at the beginning of the year?

21

MS. BAKER: Well, it's -- what we really need is to either

22

work with a private entrepreneur who wants to own

23

that facility and rent it out -- we need one on

24

Maui. And the more events we get, then it's going

25

to make it profitable for somebody to do that.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Is Mr. Rolfen -- Rolfing who takes care of

2

the PGA site bringing his own equipment or --

3

MS. BAKER: All of those events have to bring their own

4

equipment in because we just -- we don't have it.

5

And the challenge -- one of the challenges with the

6

time frame of the Pro Bowl now and the other events

7

is making sure that we've got enough of that

8

equipment.

9

So, you know, we're -- we've been hoping

10

that, as the number of events that require

11

television increases, that there's going to be

12

enough synergy for somebody to put that in because

13

that will -- for everybody that does an event here,

14

whether it's in a County facility or private

15

facility, if we had that television truck, it would

16

make it so much easier.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh huh.

18

MS. BAKER: You know, I -- I can't say whether I think

-

19

it's -- I don't think it's something that the County

20

ought to own; but, you know, maybe as -- if somebody

21

were interested. And, like I -- like I said, I know

22

there are people out there. We just haven't been

23

able to sort of strike that right arrangement --

24

CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh huh.

25

MS. BAKER: -- that it would be profitable for them to

-
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have it as a business. Then maybe the County could

2

offer some additional incentives for that.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Let me bring up one thing which is

4

different from the -- anything we've previously --

5

is a graduated dollar amount per ticket sold -- we

6

have a five-step program that, I think, Mr. Klompus,

7

you and Ms. Baker worked on.

8

What would you -- was it under

9

consideration -- let's say -- why don't we just --

10

instead of from one and graduate two, three, four,

11

five, just go five, five, five, five, five and tell

12

you that, Mr. Klompus, from those moneys the County

13

would receive from those $5 per ticket, that the

14

County would then earmark those revenues back into

15

improvements at War Memorial Complex to take care of

16

some of the deficiencies as brought up by audio,

17

press booth. And that would be a revenue source for

18

improvements at the venue site that you hold your

19

event at.

20

Any thoughts on that, Lenny? Because I would

21

think -- I don't know if it's in your consideration

22

that that may reduce some of your expenses in the

23

future because of what you're helping us generate

24

through your event, who would then say -- would be

25

putting in certain improvements.
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MR. KLOMPUS: When -- when planning to do an event, you

2

plan a couple of years in advance. As we mentioned

3

earlier, Mr. Chairman, we haven't raised ticket

4

prices in the years we've been here.

5

We were going to try to do everything

6

possible -- even though we have this increase, which

7

we've never had in this new partnership, if you

8

will, and to take an event that's 11 months from now

9

and put in a $5 figure and then go up -- and to

10

increase -- or to keep that consistent over the next

11

five years would probably be very difficult at this

12

time.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh. We -- and, again, I throw this

14

thought out to you, Mr. Klompus, because I would

15

think if our residents know that some of the ex --

16

you know, why they're paying an extra increase in

17

their ticket would also help them have a better

18

Parks and Recreation facility that could also

19

benefit their kids because we -- you know, you

20

mentioned kids a lot or you -- that even during a

21

non-Hula Bowl event, they would have the advantage

22

of an improved War Memorial Complex.

23

MR. KLOMPUS: Well, your point is well taken about that,

24

Mr. Chairman. I mean, clearly we've -- we

25

collectively as citizens need to do everything we
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can to try to get a better facility; and that's

2

going to take some time.

3

I know Mayor has talked about with the

4

Council in terms of changing the grass. I know that

5

he's talked about additional ideas about what could

6

be done. He's asked our opinion because I think

7

we're -- besides MIL, we're the largest user --

8

CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh.

9

MR. KLOMPUS: -- if I'm correct. So, in working with

10

Mr. Miyazono and the Parks people, we'll take a hard

11

look at what can be done.

12

Let me just say this for the record,

13

Mr. Chairman, and to the Committee. We're not going

14

anywhere, okay? So, we get this done. We can sit

15

back here a year from now, two years from now, and

16

say, "Listen, we've got some ideas to make this

17

better."

18

The old thing about this is cast in stone and

19

this is the way it is -- what we're trying to do is

20

to get -- to have an agreement that we can move

21

forward so we can perpetuate the event.

22

We're happy to sit back with you and share

23

ideas to make it better. We would love a

24

world-class facility. I talked to a sponsor

25

yesterday about this facility -- you'll love this
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one, Floyd -- this facility is going to be a

2

horseshoe because it's all going to be filled in

3

with -- below the press box. We're going to have

4

seats in there.

5

Because when we first came here five years

6

ago, there's a blueprint to have seats down on that

7

grass. I still have a vision for that. And I --

8

we, our team, still wants to see that happen. When

9

we're ready to do that, Mr. Chairman, we'll come

10

before your Committee and propose something

11

different.

12
13

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for that comment there. I -- oh,
we got --

14

MR. KLOMPUS: Sorry you brought that up.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA: No, no, no. I'm happy.

16
17
18

Members, remember your question. The Chair
is going to call a five-minute recess. (Gavel.)
RECESS: 10:42 a.m.

19

RECONVENE: 11:03 a.m.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA: (Gavel.) The Council's Committee on Budget

21

and Finance will reconvene. The Chair appreciates

22

the cordialness of all you members greeting one

23

another.

24
25

Okay. Let us continue the task at hand. The
Chair, again, would hopefully as much as possible
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like to ask you for a decision before the end of

2

this meeting. So, keep that in the back of your

3

thoughts, please.

4

At this time, we'll start with Mr. Kane and

5

move right down the line for any further questions

6

needed for clarification. Mr. Kane.

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Good morning.

8

And, Mr. Klompus, good morning. Thank you for being

9

here.

10

One of my questions has to do with the

11

agreement and something that is, in my mind,

12

noticeably absent from this agreement. So, I need

13

you to help me understand if it's a normal thing or

14

it's not. I don't see any references regarding

15

police or security or things of that nature. Is

16

that just something that's a standard absence and

17

that's agreed upon somewhere else or is that

18

something that should be considered in a contractual

19

agreement?

20

And I always say "police" because I was one

21

of the nonprofit groups helping parking as a, you

22

know, swim team dad. I was up there, you know,

23

directing the cars; and it's just so -- we saw the

24
25

police out there. And the discussion revolves
around the expenditures of the County.
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And because of that personal touch knowledge

2

and not seeing anything here, I'm trying to

3

understand that. So, I don't know if it's going to

4

go to you or to our Economic Director -- Economic

5

Development Director as to any language pertaining

6

to police, on one hand, but also security in light

7

of everything else as far as issues. Can you

8

respond to that?

9

MR. KLOMPUS: Sure can. I thank you for the question,

10

Mr. Kan -- Councilman Kane, because I think it's a

11

good one.

12

We, as the event, are responsible for

13

security at the facility for the event, as we are

14

for all the game week events as well.

15

And we mentioned earlier, Mr. Chairman, and

16

members of the Council, we -- of the $123,000 that

17

you would normally pay at a facility, that would

18

normally include police and security. We, at the

19

Hula Bowl, pay for Maui police. We pay for the

20

fire -- firemen who were there. We paid first aid.

21

We paid ambulance. And we also organized off-duty

22

security as well as facilitated with the FBI who was

23

over here for the event.

24

So, all of that came under our auspices and

25

our offices and our expenditures; and we paid that
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ourselves.
And I think Councilman Molina did ask that at

3

the last meeting about security, and that was

4

something that we did take care of. And I think the

5

FBI gave us an "A," actually, for security that day,

6

if I can just add a person --

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah. And I apologize for asking a

8

question that was already asked, Mr. Chair. I was

9

not at -- I was out of state during that

10

December 19th meeting.

11

CHAIR HOKAMA: That's fine, Mr. Kane.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: But -- yeah, I -- and thank you for

13

your staff, Mr. Chair, for pointing me in the area

14

where it is. I -- it passed me.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA: No problem.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: But thank you very much for that

17
18

response.
MR. KLOMPUS: Actually at that meeting, Councilman, we

19

didn't have hard costs. So, we actually have hard

20

costs now on that. So, I'm happy to share that with

21

you publicly or privately.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: How many police officers did you

23

folks -- was it on -- on-duty officers or did you

24

take off-duty officers and hire them? Was it a

25

combination of both?
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MR. KLOMPUS: They were off-duty.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: All off-duty.

3

MR. KLOMPUS: Off-duty.

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. Okay.

5

MR. KLOMPUS: But they obviously paid their

whatever

6

their normal fees are.

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Uh-huh.

8

MR. KLOMPUS: And they have been paid already.

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Uh-huh. Good. They'll be there next

10
11

year. Thank you again.
MR. KLOMPUS: Always. And they did -- and they did a

12

tremendous job. We had -- we had the police. We

13

had off-duty that we -- off-duty security, as I

14

mentioned, and a number of FBI agents.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. Thank you very much.

16

MR. KLOMPUS: Thank you.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chair.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Kane. Mr. Arakawa.

19

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Mr. Chairman, most of the

20

questions that I have would be toward Administration

21

and how they're managing their funds for the upkeep

22

of the stadium in general.

23
24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA: Anything specific with the agreement and
Mr. Klompus?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: No. So, what I'm going to do is
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I'm not going to ask those questions. And later on,

2

after we have this agreement, perhaps we can bring

3

back -- when we discuss it in budget, how we're

4

budgeting for use, then I'll probably bring up my

5

questions. Thank you.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much. And thank you

7

for letting the Administration know in advance of

8

your intentions. Mr. Carroll.

9
10

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: I have a comment, but I'll wait
until we get into that portion.

11

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much. Ms. Johnson?

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No questions.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina.

14

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Oh, I'm getting recognized. God

15

bless America, Mr. Chair. Thank you for three

16

times.

17

?: Thank you, Mr. Kane.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA: Patience is -- patience is rewarded. Thank

19
20
21

you.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No. Mr. Klompus answered my
questions during the long break. So, I --

22

CHAIR HOKAMA: Is there anything that you --

23

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: -- satisfied with the questions.

24

CHAIR HOKAMA: -- care to share with the Committee -- rest

25

of the Committee that may help us?
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No. My questions just had to deal

2

with the ticket prices being, you know, raised over

3

the long run and basically the bottom line, what

4

would make Mr. Klompus move this game off the island

5

of Maui. So, I got my questions answered. So, I

6

have no questions at this time, Mr. Chair. Thank

7

you.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much. Mr. Nishiki.

9

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Last year's paid ticket cost was

10

what? In other words, we're discussing these fees

11

and you're going to reciprocate us with an amount

12

based on the amount of tickets sold. How many were

13

sold last year?

14

MR. KLOMPUS: Councilman, I don't actually have the sold

15

right here; but I would -- I would -- oh, I do.

16

Thank you. Pardon me.

17

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: That's all right.

18

MR. KLOMPUS: Great assistance.

19

Approx -- in 2001 it was approximately

20

21,000, and additional seating was not -- additional

21

tickets issued were not paid to reach the 23,000.

22

So, about 21,000 paid.

23
24
25

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And this year, do you have a
number yet?
MR. KLOMPUS: We do not have it actually audited; but
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we're approximately -- we had about -- we had

2

exactly 987 tickets that were not sold, which put us

3

just below 20,000 tickets sold.

4

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Tavares.

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes. Thank you. On your ticket

7

sales price, you have just two -- two levels -- I

8

mean, two different prices, reserved and general?

9

MR. KLOMPUS: There are no general. Everything is

10

reserved. After the first year, everything was

11

reserved.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, okay. Everything's reserved?

13

MR. KLOMPUS: Once Parks was able to --

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.

15

MR. KLOMPUS: -- get seats down and numbers on them,

16

everything was reserved. Actually there were

17

two-and-a-half.

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.

19

MR. KLOMPUS: There was a -- $25 for the end zones, $30

20

for sideline. We did create a family plan, which

21

was $80, which we took the section in the corner --

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.

23

MR. KLOMPUS: -- and we made those -- we made a few of

24

those seats $20 tickets, $80 for a family of four,

25

just so we -- as we mentioned earlier, just so we
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could make it affordable.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Great.

3

MR. KLOMPUS: But -- so, when I say two-and-a-half, it

4

really is three ticket prices (inaudible).

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Have you looked at doing -- you

6

know, there are some crazy football fans on Maui

7

that would be willing to pay a lot more for a ticket

8

to the Hula Bowl --

9

MR. KLOMPUS: Yes, ma'am.

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: -- than $30. Have you looked at

11

ways to get that clientele or that customer into

12

the -- you know, into the stadium by, you know, a

13

super-reserved section or something like that where

14

you could actually charge more for those folks who

15

are willing to pay more? Maybe some other, you

16

know, amenity might be attached to it or something;

17

but have you looked into those kinds of ticket

18

prices?

19

MR. KLOMPUS: Yes, ma'am, we have. In fact, Marcia's

20

idea -- my Marcia, not Marsha Wienert; we always do

21

that -- has a super rooter plan --

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.

23

MR. KLOMPUS: -- where you would actually pay a little bit

24

more and you get a cush -- a seat, not the ones that

25

we gave out there, but one with a back and it
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2

actually to -COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Adjusts.

3

MR. KLOMPUS: -- attaches --

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh.

5

MR. KLOMPUS: -- to the bleachers.

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Right.

7

MR. KLOMPUS: So, we have a super rooter program that we

8

started two years ago. And we're working on that as

9

well.

10

And what Councilman Molina did ask me, as he

11

mentioned, during the break was that we -- would we

12

create any special packages. And we're looking at

13

this year taking maybe the 35 to the 35, which is --

14

are those primo seats and creating -- giving people

15

something special for that, be it a shirt, a hat, a

16

special seat, and not just raising the price for the

17

sake of rising the price.

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Right, right. Okay. Thank you.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much. Any further

20

questions?

21

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Recommendation.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Carroll, none? Right down the

23

line, none.

24

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, I got --

25

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nishiki?
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1

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: For Roz.

2

CHAIR HOKAMA: Proceed.

3

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: What -- have you calculated --

4

because you say in this contract in lieu of Type V

5

activity fees required by 13.040.090. Then you lay

6

out your formula. What would we collect if we

7

charged a Type V activity fee?

8
9

MS. BAKER: Type V activity fee would be 10 percent of
the -- would be the license fee of $1,000 a day plus

10

a permit fee, $1,000 a day plus applicable

11

custodial, key deposits, that sort of thing, or

12

10 percent of gross, whichever is greater.

13

And the gross would depend -- well, it would

14

depend on how you exactly define "gross." If it's

15

just through the turnstiles, then, it would be in

16

the range between -- I had the calculations and I

17

don't have them in front of me; but I would say it's

18

probably in the 30 to $40,000 range --

19

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I guess, Mr. Chairman --

20

MS. BAKER: -- (inaudible).

21

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: -- you were probably looking at it

22

from that point because I think the word "fairness"

23

was used today a lot. And I am saying that, you

24

know, if we're going to look at other vendors also

25

using County facilities and they're -- as you
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stated, they're going to look at this as being --

2

giving preference, then, I would like to know how

3

this Administration is looking at gross fees and

4

whether, in your consideration, because you've --

5

you said in lieu of Type V, but obviously -- or did

6

you at any point see what Type V would generate? I

7

think that's a fair question.

8
9

MS. BAKER: Yes, it is. And I tried to give you a fair
answer based on what my interpretation of gross

10

revenues would be, but that goes back to the

11

discussion that we had with Chair early on.

12

In addition to the price per ticket and price

13

for consideration -- because it's not just the seats

14

that are sold; but it's a seat that's given for any

15

other kind of consideration, whether it's a

16

sponsorship package or any other kind of

17

consideration. Those have to be counted in the

18

dollar, $2, $3, 4 or $5 per ticket.

19

In addition, the contract specifies that the

20

licensee pays at least $15,000 to the nonprofits --

21

so, that's a cost -- and at least pays for the kind

22

of security, emergency personnel, other kinds of

23

things that in other places would be required.

24

So, you start out -- if you did just the very

25

basics and -- it was only the 20,183 initially for a
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dollar, that's what the fee would be, plus the

2

nonprofits plus the other items; and then it goes up

3

to where you're looking at, by the fifth year,

4

$100,000 coming from the licensee at $5 a pop.

5

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Oh, you're talking about what we

6

would -- what we would accumulate in the five years,

7

not annually.

8
9
10
11
12
13
14

MS. BAKER: No, no. In Year 5 at $5 a pop, if you used
just the basic $20,000 tickets, you would -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I -MS. BAKER: -- the County would receive $100,000.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, right, right, right. But
not in the first year?
MS. BAKER: No, not in the first year because we are

15

actually jumping up the expenses to Hula Bowl and

16

ensuring that we have a baseline coverage for the

17

fees. I mean, right now, Hula Bowl this year paid

18

$3,600. We don't know what the hotels are going to

19

come in with.

20

Last year, the amount from the hotels, which

21

was really sort of out of the goodness of their

22

heart because there's no way to enforce it, was only

23

$16,000. So, even in Year 1 of the proposed new

24

agreement, the County gets additional revenue.

25

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Done.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chairman?

3

CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, ma'am.

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah. Again, to kind of put

5

some -- a little thing in perspective and compared

6

to a couple of other events, the Maui Invitational

7

basketball event is a Type IV, as I recall. It's a

8

Type IV because it is sponsored by a nonprofit,

9

Chaminade.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA: Correct.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Earlier it was sponsored by -- or

12

trying to be sponsored by a promoter. And then when

13

they found out that if you're a for-profit promoter,

14

you become a Type V and all these other things kick

15

in --

16

CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh.

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: -- then they went to a non --

18

putting Chaminade University's name on the thing.

19

So, it became a Type IV. So, you know, there are

20

ways to get around some of these fees.

21

The other event that we have here -- or I

22

don't know if we still do -- is Magic Johnson's

23

camp. Does he still come to Lahaina? Okay.

24

Well -- okay. He doesn't do that anymore, but he

25

used to have that.
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And it used to be one of these, you know,

2

wanna be NBA star, 50-year-old, out-of-shape people

3

that had this dream camp of working out with Magic

4

Johnson and some of the guys from whatever team.

5
6
7

CHAIR HOKAMA: I really didn't need that image in my
brain, Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Well, anyway, they were a Type V

8

activity because it's a for-profit organization; but

9

there is no admission charge. And the gross

10

receipts were based on, at that time, what goes

11

through the turnstiles or what's charged for

12

admissions.

13

But we lost out on a chance on there because

14

each one of those guys who participated, I think,

15

paid $5,000 each to participate in this dream

16

camp -- dream basketball camp, nightmare in some

17

cases; but anyway, so there -- you know, there are

18

ways to really get around what fees can be charged

19

by the County of Maui.

20

The other thing is those other events are not

21

required or don't come forward and say they're going

22

to donate "X" amount of their gross receipts from

23
24
25

concessions or whatever to the nonprofits. There is
not a commitment to support nonprofits to the ex -anywhere near -- I've never heard of it to the
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extent that the Hula Bowl is doing.
And, you know, this is -- these are some of

2
3

the reasons why I want to support this particular

4

event because somebody could come in here, rent our

5

stadium at Type V, pay their $3,000 or whatever,

6

make tons of money and not do anything for the

7

community other than put on a show; and that can

8

happen.

9

So, you know, I just want us to be a little

10

cautious, when we're talking about we want

11

across-the-board fairness for every event that

12

happens in any County facility, that we really need

13

to take a hard look at what some of those events are

14

and what the benefits are derived from some of those

15

events.

16

And, you know, when, you know, Floyd and his

17

group -- and I'm speaking my time that I was there

18

at Parks. I know what some of these events are, and

19

I cried a lot of times because we weren't getting

20

what I thought was fair for the County because they

21

find ways to get around certain things.

22

And like the Maui Invitational basketball, by

23

the way, is college basketball, just like this is

24

college football. So, you know, depending on who's

25

sponsoring it, you know, the rates change. So,
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we've got to look at those things, too, when we talk

2

about, you know, kind of looking at fairness across

3

the board in our County facilities.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. (Inaudible.) Thank you very

5

much, Ms. Tavares, and thank you for sharing us your

6

different perspective, yeah, because you were at one

7

(inaudible) of operations and within operations you

8

tend to look at things --

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: A little different.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA: -- a little different. You're in the

11

trenches. You deal with the complaints. And,

12

again, I appreciate that.

13

Okay. There's one difference, though, again,

14

I bring up as my comment regarding -- because Maui

15

is Maui and there's only one Maui, the advantage and

16

disadvantage that we have is people want to be here.

17

Okay. The other advantage or disadvantages

18

to the Klompuses is they live here. They're part of

19

the community; and, you know, I think all of our

20

businesses in Maui who have been able to have a

21

profitable relationship with us can understand the

22

need to participate with the nonprofits and other

23

community organizations.

24
25

It's who we are and what we are; and so, for
that part -- on your part, Lenny, I -- you know, I
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commend you. And hopefully you will continue to

2

move along in the manner that you have shown as a

3

good neighbor, as a good businessman, as a good

4

resident of this County.

5

I know, Mr. Arakawa, you have a question. If

6

not, I have a few questions for our Parks and

7

finance people before my final recommendations.

8

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I don't have a question, but I

9

would -- would make a comment. And that is the only

10

thing that I would see that perhaps we could discuss

11

and probably should be discussed later on is

12

changing the name to Maui Hula Bowl rather than Hula

13

Bowl Maui.

14

CHAIR HOKAMA: I'm sure Mr. Klompus will take that in

15

consideration. Thank you. Mr. Kane.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Real brief, Mr. Chair, just a

17

clarification; and maybe this is to Ms. Baker.

18

On Page 8, Section 14, the Concessions and

19

Parking section, talking about the concessions of

20

the stadium -- and, again, because I was parking

21

cars, I had a gentleman come up and go, "Oh, I want

22

to park free because" -- that's not the point; but

23

you wanted -- you know, "Because I work here, I want

24

to park free."

25

"Well, no, you" -- "either you have a pass or
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you don't have a pass." And, anyway, that's not the

2

point I'm trying to make; but what did catch my

3

attention, based on that experience and what I'm

4

reading is, this gentleman came in and said he was

5

selling T-shirts. So, whether he was working --

6

because I notice here that there's an agreement

7

between the licensee and the licensor --

8

CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh.

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: -- of who is selected to come in and

10
11

function in the concessions.
My interest is, Mr. Chairman, do we already

12

have something in place -- perhaps it's not language

13

in here -- that provides because we are a co-sponsor

14

in this or whatever our capacity is, to go along

15

with what you've talked about, Mr. Chairman, in the

16

reporting aspects of these moneys because it goes on

17

to say that the licensee warrants, covenants, and

18

agrees to pay not less than 15 of all the gross

19

proceeds. So, are we able to --

20
21
22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: We're not co-sponsoring
(inaudible).
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And I can hear we're not

23

co-sponsoring; but in the capacity that we're in, do

24

we get that information from our Economic

25

Development Office or the Office of the Mayor
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regarding -- because I noticed that "The Director

2

retains the sole and complete discretion to approve

3

and disapprove of concessionaires based on

4

reasonable health, safety, and welfare

5

considerations."

6

What information does this body get to review

7

the functions of our departments in relation to this

8

event as well as other events? Do we get reports

9

from you folks, Ms. Baker, regarding this specific

10
11
12

issue?
MS. BAKER: With regard to the gross receipts from
concessionaires?

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yes.

14

MS. BAKER: Yes, you have -- every year we've provided you

15

with the revenues that have been collected and

16

disbursed to the volunteers based on the concessions

17

and parking because it's 10 percent; and we provided

18

you with that every year.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. Is that -- and I apologize.

20

don't have that in front of me to just comment on,

21

but is that broken down as far as who the

22

concessionaires are and how much receipts that they

23

have so it is itemized?

24

MS. BAKER: No.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Or are you providing just a --
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1

MS. BAKER: Just the gross number.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: A summary sheet? Yeah, a summary

3
4

sheet.
MS. BAKER: Because it's -- actually Hula Bowl Maui is the

5

one that develops the contract with who is going to

6

provide the concessions. And it -- you know, they

7

try to have things that people want to buy and eat

8

and that because they want the concessions to be

9

successful.

10

What Parks' role is to ensure that, you know,

11

it's people that, you know, are serving stuff that's

12

coming -- stuff from a licensed kitchen, they have

13

their health permits, and all of those sorts of

14

things. I don't think Parks or even OED wants to

15

get in the middle and say, "You got to have this

16

vendor or that vendor."

17

We just want to ensure -- and that's what the

18

contract requires because this language is very,

19

very similar to what was in the old language is

20

that, you know, you want to make sure they're

21

appropriate vendors and they're licensed to do

22

business and they're going to have good business

23

practices and, you know, they're not going to be

24

trying to skim off the top so that they've got cash

25

register receipts or other kinds of receipts and

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

93

BF 2/12/02

1
2

certification.
And I think that's what Mr. Klompus had said

3

earlier was that they're still getting the

4

accounting from those vendors.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. Thank you and --

6

MS. BAKER: I mean, I --

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Oh, I'm sorry. Go ahead.

8

MS. BAKER: Go ahead.

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No, you can finish. I apologize for

10

interrupting.

11

MS. BAKER: I'm finished.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And so, just for clarification, then,

13

the "Director" is referencing who, the Director of

14

Parks or the Director of -- from the Office of the

15

Mayor or Economic Development? Who is the Director

16

that this --

17

MS. BAKER: Parks.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. So, this is the Parks

19
20
21

Director?
Okay. Thank you, Mr. Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Any other questions for

22

either Mr. Klompus, Ms. Baker, or our department

23

heads present?

24
25

Okay. Mr. Miyazono, your turn. Okay. And
you have a copy of our -- my recap sheet that the
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members have?

2

MR. MIYAZONO: Yes, I do.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Members, the questions

4

I'm asking is, just so that you know, what we are

5

from our side is -- anteing up or our share to

6

ensure a successful Hula Bowl event.

7

Okay. Members, on number -- Page 1, we go

8

under "Facilities." Mr. Miyazono, inform the

9

Committee -- because I -- you know, we've had --

10

received correspondence from Mr. Kim of the MIL.

11

I'm sure Mr. Klompus has received that similar type

12

of correspondence. Share with us length of time

13

facilities are basically utilized and closed to

14

either community or school use.

15

We understand the days that the Hula Bowl is

16

requested for use in it. So, we authorized approval

17

for more than three days. Again, we've had indi --

18

information or communication that, at times, War

19

Memorial Stadium is shut down for more than four

20

weeks; but you need to explain if that is part of

21

the Hula Bowl or is that part of your Parks

22

operational program.

23
24
25

MR. MIYAZONO: Okay. Let me, first of all, explain from
the standpoint of the War Memorial Football Stadium.
The actual setup in this particular year
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was -- the last game that was held there was the

2

University of Hawaii football game.

3

After the football game was completed, it was

4

our responsibility from the standpoint of getting

5

the turf into proper conditions so that the game

6

could go on. We did actually close the use of the

7

facility, only on the standpoint of the field

8

itself, soon after the football game. So, that must

9

have been of -- somewhere in September.

10

At that very particular time, the MIL

11

football season was completed. The Pop Warner

12

season was completed. And usually from the

13

standpoint -- the other use is the soccer. The

14

soccer season don't usually play in there unless

15

they are -- there's a need for them to charge. You

16

know, this past state tournament, they did have the

17

games in there because it gives them the ability to

18

charge the general public.

19

So, we didn't see actually it was any

20

interference from the standpoint of the normal users

21

of the football field itself. The stadium, during

22

those period, was open from the standpoint of the

23

walkers, the joggers, from those who want to use the

24

track. It was definitely opened.

25

Of course, approximately three to five days
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prior to the actual event, the facility is closed

2

due to security purposes and reasoning. There's a

3

lot of equipment going back and forth in the

4

stadium. Also, there's camera equipments and

5

certain type of amenities that come in during those

6

periods. So, during that period, the facility is

7

totally closed for security purposes.

8
9

Aside from the football stadium, we also have
other facilities. Keopuolani Park and Lahaina Rec

10

Center is part -- or was part of the existing

11

contract. And as far as the existing contract, we

12

were responsible to provide two practice fields for

13

the players themselves. Therefore, there were no

14

fees assessed to that.

15

There were also other facilities that were

16

used, and these were more from the standpoint of the

17

community groups and entertainers. Say, for

18

example, there were fields such as the War Memorial

19

overflow field that's located right next to

20

Ka'ahumanu Highway. There's Little League Field

21

No. 4 and 5 that's right next to the swimming pool.

22

Those facilities and the gym -- I forgot to

23

mention the gym -- those facilities were basically

24

utilized for practices by the hula halaus, the

25

cheerleaders; and those facilities specifically was
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under the permit which was initiated by Maui

2

Visitors Bureau.

3

The reason there -- there were actually no

4

charge for that -- I did mention the last meeting --

5

because of the fact that if you look at -- and I'll

6

just make reference to our ordinance. Type V is

7

basically -- I'll be pretty generic in nature in

8

explaining the definition of Type V. It's relative

9

to an activity that generates revenues.

10

Type III is events that benefits our local

11

community. It's used by the general public and does

12

not generate revenues. So, that's the difference

13

when we speak about football stadium as compared to

14

the other facilities where we didn't charge.

15

As to the use of the local community and how

16

it affected them, we did -- for this past event, we

17

did take a look at whether there were any requests

18

or relocation of these practices or activities. I

19

know there was some concern -- evidently during the

20

period when the practices or all of these activities

21

were being held, a lot of the season were coming to

22

a close, like the soccer season coming to a close.

23

So, as we looked at our permit schedules,

24

there were no actual requests to utilize other

25

facilities that somewhat interfered with our current
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activities. So, we didn't see any real problem

2

relative to the accommodation of additional fields

3

due to the use of the community groups.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I think we understand that.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chair?

6

CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Kane?

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Just one question based on a comment

8
9

from the Director.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Proceed.

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: You stated that after the football --

11

the UH football game -- this is in the beginning of

12

your presentation -- which was around Sep -- was

13

September -- September-ish, the foot -- the MIL

14

football season actually didn't conclude until,

15

what -- I mean, I played high school football. I

16

remember playing into November.

17

So, I'm sorry, I'm trying to understand

18

what -- your comment. You said that the season was

19

already complete --

20

MR. MIYAZONO: Oh, I did?

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: -- by September. So, I -- can you

22

clarify that?

23

MR. MIYAZONO: Yeah. Let me just clarify that.

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.

25

MR. MIYAZONO: Okay. Good observation here. The season
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actually just -- just was about started. And

2

actually the season did end in November, early part

3

of November. And after that -- the MIL season --

4

I'm sorry -- the MIL season, that's when it was

5

closed. Sorry for the confusion, but it was after

6

the MIL season.

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So, just for clarification,

8

Mr. Chair, if I may, so the field, are you saying,

9

was available to the MIL for the season?

10

MR. MIYAZONO: Yes, it was.

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. That's what I'm trying to

12

understand.

13

MR. MIYAZONO: Yes, it was.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: It wasn't closed after September and

15

the guys weren't --

16

MR. MIYAZONO: No.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: -- no -- kids weren't able to play.

18

They were able to play there.

19

MR. MIYAZONO: Yes.

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay.

21

MR. MIYAZONO: I'm sorry for the confusion.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No, no. That's okay. Thank you.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. That was a good point of

24
25

clarification, Mr. Kane.
And, again, I bring this up because the MIL
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has stated concerns. They have a lease agreement

2

with the County of Maui administered by Mr. Lo,

3

Finance Director. They're required to pay the

4

County a set amount every month, and part of the

5

calculations is from the concessions that they

6

are -- generate revenue and pay a portion to the

7

County. Okay.

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chair?

9

CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Kane?

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I apologize because I'm trying to

11

understand your statement now. The MIL is required

12

to pay. So, I mean, you said it has a concern.

13

Were there concerns regarding this latest time frame

14

between September and November and --

15

CHAIR HOKAMA: Their -- my understanding of the MIL's

16

concern, as presented by Mr. Kim, the MIL secretary,

17

is that if they have the inability to utilize the

18

facility as stated in the agreement with the County

19

and MIL, that the fees owed the County would be

20

considered detrimental or -- because they don't have

21

the ability to raise revenue. Yet, they still have

22

to pay revenue to the County or -- for the use of

23

the facility as well as what -- loss of revenue from

24

concessions that they would have not realized if

25

they were able to use the facility.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: But in this case, based on Mr. -

2

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Miyazono, he's saying that there should

3

be no --

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: There was no issue there.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA: -- issue there.

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: There was no issue there.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA: Right.

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay.

9

CHAIR HOKAMA: And I think Mr. Lo -- you can ask him later

10

to verify whether we made adjustments to the MIL's

11

agreement to take all of these consents into

12

consideration.

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And so, based on what -- the contract

14

that's before us and as written, there are no issues

15

of conflict regarding conflicts of schedule between

16

the MIL and the use of the stadium and what we have

17

in our contract here to our obligations to the

18

agreement of this event.

19
20

CHAIR HOKAMA: With Hula Bowl. Yeah, that's what I
understand Mr. Miyazono said.

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: There are no conflicts.

22

MR. MIYAZONO: No, there is no -- none.

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. Thank you.

24

MS. KOLLER: Excuse me?

25

CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Tamara.
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MS. KOLLER: Mr. Chair, if I could interject, I did speak

2

with Mr. Kim from the MIL. And the concerns that

3

they had wasn't only the football time; but it was

4

the soccer because in order to raise funds so that

5

they can help provide funds for Molokai and Lanai to

6

attend the different events, they use the stadium

7

for games like soccer for admission and also for

8

concessions. And during the Hula Bowl time, they

9

are not able to do that.

10

They have asked Mr. Klompus if they could be

11

considered a nonprofit group for consideration in

12

working the concessions or if the Hula Bowl Maui

13

would be a corporate sponsor.

14

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Kane?

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So, I would like to tie that into

16

Section 14 under Concessions and Parking and that we

17

have -- we have a committee that is selected that is

18

agreed upon by the licensor and the licensee to

19

assist in the stadium concession operations and that

20

the Parks Director retains the sole and complete

21

discretion to approve and disapprove.

22

So, based on what we just talked about, as

23

far as the MIL having concern that the soccer -- the

24

soccer components in our community are impacted by

25

this event, how are you folks -- or what discussion
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did you have and would you like to share with this

2

Committee as to how you folks solved that issue or

3

solved that concern?

4

Mr. Chair, this question is actually directed

5

to Mr. Miyazono as well as Mr. Klompus if -- if they

6

had a discussion regarding this issue and how are

7

they looking at revolving it since the -- it's a

8

licensor and a licensee agreement, how was that

9

worked out because --

10
11

CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, none of the -- I don't think the -either one can speak for the MIL --

12

?: Yeah (inaudible.)

13

CHAIR HOKAMA: But, you know, administration of the

14

contract and the requirements of collections and

15

ensuring the accounting is Mr. Lo's responsibility.

16

So, Mr. Lo? You don't need to confer with

17

legal counsel. You're not going to go to anyplace

18

despicable yet.

19
20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And thank you for allowing me to ask
the question, Mr. Chair.

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair?

22

CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, ma'am.

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: While he's getting set up, could

24

we ask the staff, was Mr. Kim invited or was he

25

notified that we were having this meeting today and
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why is he not here?

2

MS. KOLLER: Yes.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for that question, Ms. Tavares.

4

MS. KOLLER: Yes, he was invited. And he was unable to

5

attend because he also has responsibilities for, I

6

believe, summer school or some other part of the

7

Board of Education; and it was in Honolulu. He did

8

fax over copies of two letters that he had sent to

9

Mr. Klompus and those letters were shared with the

10
11

Committee members.
CHAIR HOKAMA: It's in the binders, members. Okay. Thank

12

you. Yes, we did --

13

?:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA: We did ask him to be present for this

15
16

(Inaudible).

meeting. Mr. Lo.
MR. LO: I'm sorry, Mr. Chair. Could I have that question

17

over again? I was -- I was indisposed at the time.

18

So, I didn't quite catch the question.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA: The MIL has asked for con -- re -- some

20

consideration regarding their agreement with the

21

County and the use of County facilities,

22

particularly War Memorial Stadium.

23

And Mr. Miyazono has assured us that with

24

regards to the Hula Bowl event, there is no conflict

25

or punitive conditions that affect either the Hula
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Bowl or the MIL football season.

2

Okay. There was a concern from Mr. Kim that

3

it affects them in their soccer season. And one of

4

the things that he has asked, I believe, you or your

5

Department is a consideration regarding the monthly

6

rent or fees due plus concession percentages.

7
8

How have we addressed that concern?
MR. LO: Mr. Chair, Council Members, we're actually in the

9

process right now of -- we've had some discussions

10

with Mr. Kim for -- probably going on four or five

11

months now; and the agreement we're trying to

12

finalize right now is we're actually -- they've been

13

under a concession agreement, you know, with the

14

County. And we looked at it; and they were paying

15

us a monthly fee, I'm going to say, somewhere around

16

12, $1,300 a month or $1,600 a month --

17

CHAIR HOKAMA: $1,600.

18

MR. LO: -- that effect. And that was a hardship on them.

19

So, we are actually in the process of terminating

20

that agreement and switching the MIL to Type III

21

license.

22

You know, we have conferred with legal

23

counsel. So, that, in essence, I guess, to get --

24

bring us back to center on this, their issue

25

regarding the conflict only occurred during when
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there was actually a concession agreement. We are

2

terminating that agreement so that they will be like

3

anybody else, that they will come in for a Type III

4

license.

5

So, their fees have been substantially

6

reduced because of that. Obviously I think

7

Councilmember Kane brings up a good point. They --

8

they're getting -- you know, there's two sides of

9

the equation working. They will no longer have

10

concessions in certain areas, but also they will not

11

be required to pay the monthly fee that they were

12

previously.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Kane?

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. It doesn't

15

seem like, though, that action solves the issue of

16

the impact on the soccer component of the MIL; and

17

that's what I'm trying to get at because this game

18

directly impacts the soccer -- the MIL soccer.

19

And reading Mr. Kim's January 11th

20

communication and the amount of money that they

21

estimate that they lose, that's where my question

22

came in regarding the consideration of the licensee

23

and the licensor to bring them into the loop of one

24

of the guys that can be in that agreement.

25

So, I don't know if, Mr. Chair, you would
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allow Mr. Klompus to respond to that part of the

2

question.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Klompus, would you care to --

4

MR. KLOMPUS: Yeah, thank you, Mr. -

5

CHAIR HOKAMA: -- provide a comment?

6

MR. KLOMPUS: I got the same thing you have.

7

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Councilman Kane,

8

it's a great question; and I'm sorry the Committee

9

does not have our response to the letter.

10

I understand that you-all -- you folks were

11

carboned on Mr. Kim's letter. We are just starting

12

to understand this process. We apologize. We

13

didn't carbon everybody back on the letter.

14

He had written us two letters; but, as you

15

suggest, one was January 11th. We were just a

16

little busy at that time, but we did respond to him

17

appropriately.

18

And for the record, Mr. Chairman, and

19

Committee members, we have agreed to meet with

20

Mr. Kim to bring him in if he would like to be

21

brought into the process.

22
23

As we talked about some three hours ago, it's
all about the kids.

24

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Kane?

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No, I think that the result of those
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engagements or those interactions will become

2

evident. If there still is some form of adversity

3

to it at the conclusion of those meetings, I'm sure

4

Mr. Kim will continue to communicate with us or

5

whoever he needs to communicate with to -- but I --

6

I just hope that that can be worked out because,

7

again, I think we're all on the same page that it's

8

about the kids. Thank you.

9
10

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Oh, and there's a comment by

11

Mr. Miyazono, Mr. Chair, if you would allow him to

12

respond.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Parks Director?

14

MR. MIYAZONO: Yeah, I just wanted to make a comment

15

relative to this letter. Actually I wasn't made

16

aware of this. And we could definitely get them

17

involved from the standpoint of the concessionaire

18

agreement, get them involved from the standpoint of

19

getting more revenues; but, again, I apologize. It

20

wasn't sent to me. So, I was totally unaware of

21

this.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Ms. Tavares?

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, Mr. Chair, and while we're

24

talking about that letter, you know, I wish Mr. Kim

25

was here because I really have questions about how
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he arrived at his $10,000 and $40,000 loss.

2

As a former athletic director of a high

3

school, I would love to run a concession where

4

you're making that much money in two weekends.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA: So would I.

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I would like to see how they broke

7

down their costs for that, and if it -- and it

8

refers to December and January. So, maybe that was

9

the odd year because of, you know, the resodding or

10

whatever was going on.
And maybe I can ask Floyd, how many games do

11
12

they schedule in a week for soccer? And knowing, of

13

course -- I still believe that the War Memorial

14

Football Stadium does not meet the standards for a

15

soccer field, by the way; but because of they can

16

charge admission and concession, they sacrifice the

17

playing field standards for the making money

18

standards. So, I just want to make sure these

19

pictures are real clear what's happening here --

20

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: -- that we get all sides of the

22

issue.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.

24

MR. MIYAZONO: Those are good questions being asked. And

25

definitely from the standpoint of the field it is
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not according to, you know, regulation. Although

2

they've requested for us to deal with, but it would

3

impact the track -- the track users as well.

4

My understanding is that usually it -- it

5

depends on the game. I guess, if it's a big game,

6

it's something that they may want to consider in the

7

stadium. That's how they can get more revenues; but

8

my thought has always been that they would prefer to

9

play at the Keopuolani field and never had really

10

any requests of our permit office from the

11

standpoint of prior years. So, I was somewhat

12

caught by surprise.

13

Of course, from the state tournament

14

standpoint, I think that's a different issue here;

15

but -- and, of course, I somewhat agree -- in fact,

16

I do agree with Councilwoman Tavares' questions

17

relative to the amount. And I don't know how this

18

amount came about, based on certain type of

19

attendance, I would assume, but --

20
21

CHAIR HOKAMA: How many events a week do you think for -the league would schedule?

22

MR. MIYAZONO: In the stadium?

23

CHAIR HOKAMA: In the stadium. Two, three?

24

MR. MIYAZONO: Maybe one, two maybe possibly. So, again,

25

usually they play at Keopuolani. So, if anything,
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it would probably be done on a case-by-case basis.

2

I don't think it would be done on a normal

3

scheduling basis.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh.

5

MR. MIYAZONO: So, something like this totally caught me

6
7

by surprise.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, obviously we need to have you

8

consider allowing that other field be considered for

9

authorization to provide concession, portable

10

concessions or what have you, and not use War

11

Memorial Stadium itself. And that is something this

12

body can also consider in our future deliberations.

13

Anything else, Ms. Tavares?

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA: Anything else, members? I'm going to move

16

ahead just so that -- and, again, my intent here is

17

just so you know what we're putting out and what

18

we're asking Mr. Klompus as part of a fair

19

agreement.

20

I don't have anything under the "Fees" or

21

"Ticket sold." As you notice, members, the

22

"Custodial Deposit, Key," we set that in the annual

23

budget deliberations. "Cancellation," it is 60 days

24

by Mr. Klompus or let me say Hula Bowl. "Staffing"

25

is quite clear. The licensee will provide that.
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Page 2 -- "Improvements," well, that's all our

2

responsibility. We're going to need to work on

3

that.

4

"Seating," I think Mr. Klompus has made it

5

clear. Scoreboard, on Page 7, okay, "Licensor" --

6

that's the County -- "maintains the scoreboard in

7

good working order and repair."

8
9

Have we had any complaints, Mr. Miyazono,
regarding the scoreboard?

10

MR. MIYAZONO: From the stand --

11

CHAIR HOKAMA: Either from -- whatever it be. We're not

12
13

utilizing it enough? We are utilizing it properly?
MR. MIYAZONO: I feel that we are utilizing it properly.

14

During the MIL season, they hired someone to operate

15

the graphic part -- part of the scoreboard. So, as

16

for the standpoint of the maintenance, we're on it

17

on an ongoing basis. So, I don't really see that as

18

a current problem right now.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Now, this is -- under "c,"

20

"Advertising" -- and, again, I'm just more concerned

21

about County facility advertising, not what Hula

22

Bowl does outside of County property.

23

The "Scoreboard," the licensee is "entitled

24

to all gross consideration revenues, funds, receipts

25

for all scoreboard advertising." Okay. That's our
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1

scoreboard, right? And that was part of the

2

original agreement that they would provide to the

3

County, is that correct, Mr. Miyazono?

4

MR. MIYAZONO: Yes, it is.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We at the County are "entitled to

6

all gross consideration, revenues, funds, and

7

receipts of advertising exclusive of the

8

activities."

9
10
11

Traci, you're the lawyer. Explain this to
the committee. What is "exclusive of activities"?
MS. FUJITA VILLAROSA: The activities (inaudible). Well,

12

my understanding, when I was drafting this, was that

13

activities -- this is referring to activities

14

exclusive of the Hula Bowl.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA: Which means?

16

MS. BAKER: If I can explain.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Baker.

18

MS. BAKER: The notion was that if the County had an event

19

or permitted an event that came into the stadium at

20

other times that -- not the Hula Bowl -- let's say

21

that -- I think one of the sponsors up there

22

currently is Coca-Cola.

23

Let's say we had a Pepsi convention and Pepsi

24

per -- got a permit. They were Type V. You know,

25

they're having an event in the stadium. Maybe
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1

they're selling tickets, whatever; but they're doing

2

advertising. They clearly don't want Pepsi -- they

3

don't want Coke in a Pepsi event.

4

So, the County can take that advertising

5

down, put up their advertising; and whatever

6

receipts or charges we get from that, we get from

7

that. We benefit from it.

8
9

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. Then, Ms. Baker, help us
understand -- we own the scoreboard now.

10

MS. BAKER: Yes.

11

CHAIR HOKAMA: The licensee is -- under "Advertising" is

12

"entitled to all gross consideration, revenues,

13

funds, receipts for all scoreboard advertising."

14

MS. BAKER: That they do for the Hula Bowl, yeah.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA: Just for the Hula Bowl?

16

MS. BAKER: Yeah.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA: So, all the --

18

MS. BAKER: But --

19

CHAIR HOKAMA: So, can I -- can I then conclude that all

20

other times the County controls the advertising and

21

whatever revenues we derive outside of the Hula

22

Bowl?

23

MS. BAKER: If -- the way the contract is written, unless

24

there's a reason to take down the advertising -- and

25

I think we've put in there three times, then the
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advertising just stays up. And so, you know, it

2

gets sold for the Hula Bowl; but it just stays up

3

because we don't have a lot of events in there. And

4

the walkers look at it maybe; but it's not, you

5

know, a huge consideration. Plus the County does

6

not have an advertising force that's going to go out

7

and sell advertising for the board.

8
9

So, we were trying to strike a balance
between a revenue -- and I think, quite frankly, a

10

minimal revenue production because a lot of that --

11

a lot of the advertising is taken in trade. It's

12

not in hard dollars that -- they do that. They take

13

care of it. They gave us the scoreboard.

14

In the event that the County wants to permit

15

another event that's going to have advertising and

16

they want that stuff down, we can take it down and

17

resell the advertising. You know, we -- venues that

18

have a lot of advertising from a lot of events that

19

have a force that does that, you would probably do a

20

different arrangement.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh.

22

MS. BAKER: We were trying to strike a balance and also do

23

something that was somewhat reasonable because you

24

don't want to have to put up and take down those

25

panels. They're easy to damage. The Hula Bowl pays
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2

for all of those panels anyway.
So -- and, you know, if we took them down,

3

then we got to -- the County has to store them. So,

4

we were trying to strike a balance and come up with

5

something that was fair.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Well, remind me during budget why

7

MVB doesn't do these kind of things for us. They

8

get $3 million plus from us.

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chair, question --

10

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Kane.

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: -- regarding this topic that we're on

12
13

right now.
To Mr. Klompus, since Mr. Klompus has -- the

14

head of the Hula Bowl and this particular

15

scoreboard, do you have any comments regarding what

16

Ms. Baker said? Is that -- do you concur with those

17

statements that she's made or would you like to make

18

any clarifications for this body, Mr. Chair, if

19

that's okay?

20
21

CHAIR HOKAMA: No, Mr. Klompus is very welcome to make a
comment.

22

MR. KLOMPUS: One of the agreements that we made in moving

23

over here -- moving the game here five years ago was

24

the fact that certainly the stadium needed a quality

25

scoreboard. And we went to Daktronics, who is one
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1

of the best in the country, to do that.
And in doing -- in providing that scoreboard,

2
3

the idea was is that the year-round advertising

4

would -- that we put up there would help us offset

5

the cost over the period of time.
And it was correctly stated by someone that,

6
7

yes, the scoreboard does belong to the County of

8

Maui; but ultimately -- and maintenance of it. And

9

in the year-round advertising that we have up there

10

helped us sometime along the way to offset those

11

costs.

12

In this new agreement, what was negotiated by

13

the Administration was that, as Roz Baker just

14

stated, a maximum of three times during the year not

15

to -- not to interfere with grandfathered-in

16

agreements that are already there, that the -- a

17

panel, a specific panel, could come down, as she

18

articulated, three times.

19

I think there's one other point, Councilman,

20

that really needs to be made is that we're in the

21

business also of bringing sports -- sporting events

22

here. And it would not be certainly in our best

23

interests, as an event or as a citizen here, to try

24

to block changing a scoreboard panel or do anything

25

like that.
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So, the idea is -- in this -- you tried to

2

say it earlier. What is it, a partnership, a

3

co-venture? However this is is for us to work

4

together to ensure that the right panel comes down,

5

that there is no interference with any other event

6

that's trying to come in here, and to work together.

7

So, bottom line is we do sell year-round

8

advertising for the -- for the scoreboard. 364 days

9

it's for walkers or for MIL events, and the one day

10

is for the Hula Bowl. But if somebody else comes in

11

as -- I think Ms. Baker stated that appropriately.

12

And then we will -- have also been asked if

13

we could assist the County in helping to raise some

14

additional revenue, that if XYZ company comes in and

15

wants to do it, to facilitate it because obviously

16

we're the only ones that know how to get it down

17

without busting a panel because we've done it, taken

18

one down and broken it. And there's lights behind

19

it, and there's a number of different facets and

20

elements to it.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Kane?

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chair.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Okay. Corporation Counsel, I

24

am assuming that this is -- still conforms with the

25

revised state statutes regarding concession of
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public property?

2

MS. FUJITA VILLAROSA: The advertising portion of it?

3

CHAIR HOKAMA: That's correct.

4

MS. FUJITA VILLAROSA: Yeah, because it's just

5

temporary -- I mean, it's just for these events

6

for the Hula Bowl event.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA: Even though it's up for the whole year?

8

MS. FUJITA VILLAROSA: Well, it's -- it can be up for the

9
10
11
12
13

whole year; but it also can be taken down when the
County want -- needs to move it, the facility.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I just need your opinion on the record,
Corporation Counsel.
Okay. Under "Miscellaneous" I think it's

14

quite clear what the County provides and what Mr. -

15

or -- I shouldn't say Mr. Klom -- I should say Hula

16

Bowl Maui provides.

17

MR. KLOMPUS: Thank you, Mr. Chair.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Page 3 -- we have the "Cultural

19

Entertainment Advisors." We heard from Kahu Maxwell

20

this morning, "Trailers."

21
22
23

Under "Concessions," Mr. Kane did provide
some comments regarding the parking area.
Now, Mr. Klom -- just so that you're aware,

24

we have discussed as a Council previously not

25

specifically Hula Bowl or War Memorial; but overall
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1

the County has considered whether or not it is

2

reasonable to generate revenue from pouring rights

3

authorization.

4

"Pouring rights authorization" means that we

5

would give a agreement to a specific entity, let's

6

say, XYZ Cola, to pay the County "X" max dollars to

7

have the privilege of only having their cola

8

dispensed in any and all County facilities. If we

9

proceeded, do you have at this time certain

10

agreements in place currently that may have a

11

difficulty if we choose to exercise our pouring

12

rights option for revenue generation?

13

MR. KLOMPUS: Yes, sir, Mr. Chairman. We have an

14

agreement with Maui Soda & Ice. I believe it's a

15

three-year agreement.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.

17

MR. KLOMPUS: We're in the first year of a three year.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Well, we would, you know, ask that

19

you work with us, if we move this --

20

MR. KLOMPUS: Absolutely.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA: -- option forward.

22

MR. KLOMPUS: Especially if you do pouring rights for

23

alcoholic beverages.

24

CHAIR HOKAMA: You have one on --

25

MR. KLOMPUS: No, but I would like you to.
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2
3
4
5
6
7

CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh. Well, what I would like and what the
County would like may be two different things.
Okay. Let's see. "Parking," "Payment" -okay. I'm satisfied with that.
Any other question on this for either
Mr. Miyazono -- Mr. Kane, please?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. And I

8

apologize because I know this is taking a while and

9

the question that I have may not be relevant and I

10
11

don't mind being stopped and called out of order.
My issue is regarding nonprofit entities

12

being charged with the responsibility of, say, a

13

police force. Directing traffic, when we have

14

parking and we have the police officers there but

15

we, as the actual volunteers, are actually the ones

16

directing traffic off of a County roadway into a

17

parking facility, I think that needs to be

18

coordinated better. And it needs to be defined as

19

who is going to be the ones directing the actual

20

traffic on the ingress and the egress of a

21

parking -- a designated parking area.

22

So, anyway, that's just a comment. I don't

23

know if that's a contractual thing; but I -- again,

24

I think that needs to be looked at because there

25

were a couple of instances where traffic backed up.
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1

And because we're trying to collect money for cars

2

coming in and it backs up out onto a highway and the

3

police are kind of like yelling at us, "Hey, come on

4

you guys, you know, you got to get people moving"

5

well, we can't move people without collecting the

6

money for them to come into the parking area. So,

7

it created a problem.

8

MR. KLOMPUS: Where was that?

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: This was right at the Sakamoto pool

10

area where the park -- where the gym is.

11

MR. KLOMPUS: Yeah.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And that's pretty much the main

13

parking. Where, if you go through it, it will go up

14

to Baldwin High School.

15

Anyway, it piled up back out onto the main

16

Kanaloa Avenue. And so, that was an issue that we

17

dealt with. And, you know, again, I apologize for

18

taking this time to bring that point forward; but --

19

MR. KLOMPUS: I didn't know about it. Thank you.

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: -- I need you guys to take a look at

21
22
23

that. Thank you.
MR. KLOMPUS: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I think that's information

24

Mr. Klompus can utilize to improve next year's

25

event.
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Okay. Mr. Lo, you're the Finance Director.

2

Is there -- with what we are requiring you to be

3

responsible for by this agreement, is there anything

4

you may need from us to get reporting done easier or

5

clearer or more accurately? Because if -- because I

6

would like very clear reporting next year.

7

I think Ms. Tavares made a very good comment

8

earlier. We don't want to hear that we get millions

9

and millions and yet we still don't know what the

10

value or the dollar amount is. We would like to get

11

as best as possible clear, accurate reporting back

12

of the County -- that you will be responsible for

13

the County of Maui.

14

MR. LO: Mr. Chair, Council Members, I have looked at the

15

previously submitted agreement; and I have been

16

trying to work my way through the old agreement,

17

some of the reporting requests from the Council.

18

I have not seen the most recent version of

19

it. I'd like to request that I have a chance to

20

take a look at that and work with -- I'm sorry. I

21

haven't seen it. So, I understand it's the same.

22

I'd like to look at some of the language just to

23

make sure that I can gather some of the information.

24
25

I think the old contract was a little bit -there was a lot of information going to a lot of
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different places, and it's been a little bit hard to

2

just gather the information in one place. But other

3

than that, I think that the agreement -- I'd just

4

like to take a real fast glance at it, but it looks

5

okay to me at this point in time.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mem -- Mr. Arakawa?

7

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah, just kind of curious on my

8

part.

9

MR. LO: Oh, okay.

10

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Why is it that the Finance

11

Director hasn't been able to look at the contract up

12

until now?

13

MS. BAKER: No --

14

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I mean, is Administration --

15
16

aren't you guys coordinating it?
MR. LO: I thought there was a -- I think there was a

17

reference that they recently redrafted. I have the

18

contract that was originally submitted. I

19

understand they made some changes, and I was

20

mistaken. I understand that's only some time

21

changes they made.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Arakawa, there has been some revisions

23

made that has been worked through Corporation

24

Counsel; and that was to take into consideration

25

your concern --
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Page 4.

2

CHAIR HOKAMA: -- that Council does not receive revisions

3

or considerations or requests --

4

MR. LO: Okay. I didn't know that.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA: -- in a timely manner. And so, already

6

Corporation Counsel, as directed by myself as your

7

Chairman, has presented a revision under the terms

8

of when they can report -- when they'll start the

9

renegotiations or open up the discussions as well as

10

when they will present a new proposal back to

11

Council. So, we've already started the work to

12

address your concerns.

13

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Well, I saw that. Thank you very

14

much. I was just -- just the comments caught me off

15

guard because I would think that, you know, they

16

need to be working together on a lot of this stuff.

17

If they're not, then we got a problem.

18
19

CHAIR HOKAMA: No, I believe the Administration is working
together, Mr. Arakawa.

20

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Okay.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA: And, again, you know, these three people

22

are very busy people. I mean, they've got a lot of

23

things on their plates; and we hold their feet to

24

the fire and -- but they have responded. They have

25

responded.
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Okay. Members, any further comments or

1

questions before I ask you for your consideration?

2
3

?:

No.

4

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Your recommendation.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Members, my recommendation, then,

6

since there is no other proposals being asked by any

7

of you for the Committee's review is that, one, we

8

support a agreement for five years from 2003 to

9

2007.

10

As stated in the handout we gave you, the

11

term is explicit. Negotiations or amendments to

12

this agreement shall commence no later than 60 days

13

after the 2005 Hula Bowl event -- Hula Bowl Maui

14

event, excuse me, and that those -- that any new

15

proposals be sent to the County Council no later

16

than 60 days after the 2006 Hula Bowl Maui event,

17

which should give us ample time for any review,

18

discussions, changes, that we can work with either

19

Hula Bowl Maui and Mr. Klompus or representatives of

20

the Mayor's Administration.

21

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: So moved.

22

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I have a motion by Mr. Arakawa,

24
25

seconded by Mr. Molina.
Members, again, just so that you're
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1

are aware, because Hula Bowl Maui is a for-profit

2

entity, the County is not -- does not enter into a

3

co-sponsorship, as we've tossed it around quite

4

loosely earlier; and it was brought to the Chair's

5

attention as a reminder. So, thank you, Corporation

6

Counsel.

7

So, you do not need to be concerned that we

8

will be entering into a co-sponsorship. We do not

9

do that with profit-making entities. Okay.

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chairman?

11

CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Tavares?

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, a clarification. On the

13

page that was handed out --

14

CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, ma'am.

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: -- today on the revisions, the

16

only revisions that I see is it adds an "f" to

17

Section 4; and then the Section 5, it adds some

18

stuff. Is there anything else that's different from

19

the sheet that was handed out since we don't have

20

the Ramseyered version.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA: I'm sorry. Yeah.

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA: I'm sorry for not providing that at this

24
25

point.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: They could just point out what
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else is new and are you -- you're incorporating this

2

page as a replacement today?

3

CHAIR HOKAMA: That's correct -- that is correct,
Ms. Tavares.

4
5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA: And, again, we -- you know, what I did

7

provide you as a member -- as members of the

8

Committee is that breakout or recap, the stuff

9

that -- and I thought that was very helpful in

10

having you understand what we were being asked to

11

provide, what we were being -- asking Hula Bowl Maui

12

to provide. Tamara.

13

MS. KOLLER: Just for clarification, that "f" was already
in the original proposed agreement.

14
15

?:

16

MS. KOLLER: It's Section 5 where it's adding that second

17

paragraph about the renewing the agreement and then

18

the dates for the years change because the 2002

19

year, you know, came under the previous agreement.

20

So, we're changing the dates to 2003 through 2007.

21

It's No. 5.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, perhaps I'm looking at the

22

wrong contract. What date contract are we looking

23

at? Is it January 7th?

24

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.

25

MS. KOLLER: No, it's the one that came under --
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1
2
3

CHAIR HOKAMA: Hold on. Short recess. Let's get all
squared on the agreement. (Gavel.)
RECESS: 12:12 p.m.

4

RECONVENE: 12:14 p.m.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA: (Gavel.) We shall reconvene the Budget and

6
7

Finance Committee meeting.
Members, we currently have a motion on the

8

floor recommending approval as revised. Okay. Any

9

further -- any discussion? Mr. Molina.

10

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, just a comment, Mr. Chair.

11

believe the contract is fair to both parties. The

12

MIL and parking issues, I think, can be resolved and

13

worked out; and needless to say, with all the talk

14

of the advertising exposure and benefits for Maui

15

County, you know, I think it's -- it serves us well

16

in the community and helps our visitor industry.

17

I appreciate the involvement of the

18

nonprofits in this process with the Hula Bowl and

19

also the inclusion of the Hawaiian culture. I think

20

that really makes a big difference where -- as Kahu

21

Maxwell alluded to earlier. And what I find unique

22

with this all-star game is instead of using "north"

23

versus "west" or "south" or whatever, you're using

24

"aina" versus "kai" because I've had some people

25

from the Mainland comment to me about that. They
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find it very unique.
So, I think the opportunity costs for Maui

3

County is worth it. So, I'm going to be supporting

4

the motion on the floor, Mr. Chair. Thank you.

5
6

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much. Any further
comments?

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair?

8

CHAIR HOKAMA: Hold on, Ms. Tavares. Mr. Arakawa.

9

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I'll let Charmaine go first.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Ms. Tavares.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I wanted the last say.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair will have -- the Chair will have

13
14
15

the last say, okay?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Well, the second-to-the-last say.
No, I just wanted to ask Mr. Klompus, you

16

know, one of my concerns about the Hula Bowl is that

17

on the television -- on the televised version of the

18

Hula Bowl, there's not much hula. And would it help

19

you to help your negotiations with ESPN or whoever

20

that we put in something that says you will be

21

required to show at least 45 seconds of hula during

22

our Hula Bowl?

23

I mean, we saw shots this year, I believe, of

24

the hula dancers lined up; but there was no really

25

action of the dancing. I could be wrong unless
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there were -- they were the backdrop dancing while

2

there were interviews going on. I didn't see that

3

part; but like I said, you know, I didn't see the

4

whole replay. So, I'm not sure; but would that help

5

you in your negotiations -- help us to get more

6

culture exposure through the hula because that's

7

what it's named after?

8
9

MR. KLOMPUS: Terrific question, Councilwoman Tavares.
And I tell you what I'd like to do -- and I think

10

Marcia would agree -- we would like to bring all of

11

you to Bristol to negotiate our deal with ESPN with

12

us because they're very -- they're very tough.

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: (Inaudible.)

14

MR. KLOMPUS: And we just had a conference call with them

15

yesterday. So, I'm happy to share with you in

16

private about that or publicly; but to answer your

17

question, we have tried every year to do a better

18

job with the producer to get more hula on.

19

This year, as a matter of fact -- we have

20

watched it three times -- they did use the hula

21

dancers on three --

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, they did?

23

MR. KLOMPUS: -- on three bumper shots -- actually they --

24

two bumper shots dancing. One, as you suggested,

25

was a backdrop.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, I see.

2

MR. KLOMPUS: So, we are doing that. They won't -- ESPN

3

would listen to you in person; but they wouldn't

4

care about what's in the agreement, to be can --

5

quite candid with you.

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, I see. Okay.

7

MR. KLOMPUS: But your conversation with them would

8

probably help. Next time we have one, I would love

9

to have you involved.

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you.

11

MR. KLOMPUS: Thank you.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Ms. Tavares.

13
14

Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yes, thank you, Mr. Chairman.

15

Just closing remarks, again, I wanted to make it

16

absolutely clear that this Council has not ever

17

opposed the Hula Bowl.

18

And personally I've really appreciated the

19

effort that you've put into this program, your

20

entire staff, Lenny. I think they've done an

21

excellent job.

22

I think the change that we're putting in the

23

terms requiring renegotiations a lot earlier will

24

put to rest this last-minute emergency-type

25

situation so we don't get into this embarrassment
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where we're discussing noncontracts when we should

2

be discussing longevity.

3

So, Mr. Chairman, thank you very much.

4

Again, I want to thank you for a very good

5

production. I really enjoyed the Hula Bowl. My

6

wife did also. Everything was really nice. So,

7

from us personally, thank you very much for a good

8

performance.

9
10
11
12

MR. KLOMPUS: Thank you, Councilman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Arakawa. Okay. Yes,
Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Just one suggestion, Lenny. I'd

13

really like to keep these tickets as a souvenir,

14

so -- but I also like to eat at Subway. So, find

15

some way that you can put the thing on another part

16

of the ticket.

17
18

MR. KLOMPUS: You're not the first person, Councilwoman.
We're working on that. Thank you.

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you.

20

MR. KLOMPUS: Don't forget the Pay-Per-View on Hawaii

21

Cablevision, too.

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA: Stop the free advertising.

24
25

Okay. Members, what did -- Mr. Klompus?
MR. KLOMPUS: Sir?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Do you believe -- are you -- is it still

2

planned -- being planned for late January, the

3

event?

4
5

MR. KLOMPUS: As of today, it's February 1, with the
Pro Bowl being February 2.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh, for next year?

7

MR. KLOMPUS: Yes.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Would you be able to ensure that we

9

can get final complete accounting by April 1st? Is

10

that a reasonable time or is that not workable?

11

?: 60 days.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA: 60 days. So, let's say February, March,

13

April -- I'll say May -- well, May 1st?

14

MR. KLOMPUS: Yes.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA: May 1st.

16

MR. KLOMPUS: May 1st. Well, whatever -- yes.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Members, I would like you to

18

consider a amendment. The amendment is that the

19

Finance Director shall report back annually to the

20

Council a full accounting and reporting of the Hula

21

Bowl.

22

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: So moved.

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Second.

24

CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion by Arakawa, seconded by

25

Tavares, that will allow a full accounting of the
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event by the Director of Finance --

2

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: To Council.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA: -- by May 1st of each year after the event

4

is held.

5

Any discussions? Seeing none, all in favor

6

say "aye."

7

COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no." Motion is carried.

9
10 VOTE: AYES:
11
12
13

NOES:
EXC.:
ABSENT:
ABSTAIN:

Councilmembers Arakawa, Carroll,
Johnson, Kane, Molina, Nishiki, Tavares,
and Chair Hokama.
None.
Councilmember Kawano.
None.
None.

14 MOTION CARRIED.
15

ACTION:

APPROVE amendment to main motion.

16
17
18
19

CHAIR HOKAMA: Now, it's back to the main motion as
amended, any further discussion?
Seeing none, all in favor say "aye."

20

COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no." Motion is carried.

22

Thank you very much. We have an eight-zero vote.

23
24
25
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VOTE: AYES:

2
3
4
5
6
7
8

NOES:
EXC.:
ABSENT:
ABSTAIN:

Councilmembers Arakawa, Carroll,
Johnson, Kane, Molina, Nishiki, Tavares,
and Chair Hokama.
None.
Councilmember Kawano.
None.
None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

ADOPTION of revised proposed resolution
authorizing the Hula Bowl Maui All-Star
Football Classic for game and related
activities until February 28, 2007.

9 CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Ms. Tavares.
10 COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah. Before you adjourn the
11

meeting, I'd just like to comment that I really

12

appreciate this matrix that was put out by the staff

13

to help us find the places in the contract so that

14

we didn't have to read through all the legalese and

15

we could actually understand the English part. And

16

I really appreciate having this kind of format.

17 CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Members, there's no
18
19

Committee of the Whole by Mr. Kane this afternoon.
And -- wait, mo -- Members, we have one more

20

simple parliamentary requirement that I would need a

21

motion to file the communication.

22 COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: So moved.
23 COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Second.
24 CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion from Arakawa, seconded by
25

Johnson, to file the communication associated with
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the Hula Bowl Maui event.

2

All in favor say "aye."

3 COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
4 CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed say "no." Motion carried.
5
6

VOTE: AYES:

7
8
9

NOES:
EXC.:
ABSENT:
ABSTAIN:

Councilmembers Arakawa, Carroll,
Johnson, Kane, Molina, Nishiki, Tavares,
and Chair Hokama.
None.
Councilmember Kawano.
None.
None.

10 MOTION CARRIED.
11

ACTION:

FILING of communication.

12
13 CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, members. This meeting is
14

adjourned. (Gavel.)

15 ADJOURN: 12:22 p.m.
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
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1
2

STATE OF HAWAII

)

3

)

4

CITY AND COUNTY OF MAUI

SS.

)

5
I, Sharon L. Ross, Certified Shorthand

6
7

Reporter for the State of Hawaii, hereby certify

8

that the proceedings were taken down by me in

9

machine shorthand and was thereafter reduced to

10

typewritten form under my supervision; that the

11

foregoing represents to the best of my ability, a

12

true and correct transcript of the proceedings had

13

in the foregoing matter.

14

I further certify that I am not attorney for

15

any of the parties hereto, nor in any way concerned

16
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17
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